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UNITED STATES 

COMMENTARY CRITICIZES FELL*S REMARKS ON TAIWAN 

HKO11541 Hong Kong ZHONGGUO TONGXUN SHE in Chinese 1446 GMT 30 Apr 87 

[Report: A Paris Paper Criticizes Pell, Chairman of the U.S. Senate's Foreign 
Relations Committee for Subscribing to the So-Called ‘Self-Determination by Taiwan 
people 

[rext! Hong Kong, 30 Apr (ZHONGGUO TONGXUN SHE) — According to reports from Paris, 
the latest issue of the paper DRAGON NEWSPAPER published a short commentary entitled 
"Is Pell a Friend of the Taiwan People?" The commentary pointed out: Pell, chairman 
of the U.S. Senates Foreign Relations Committee, recently advocated that “the whole 
world should respect the so-called “freedom of Taiwar residents to determine their own 
destiny put forward by Taiwan's Democratic Progress Party. His advocacy, and the 
support for the “Republic of China“ by Japan's Masatsura Fujio and his like, are 
“nothing but weasels paying respects to hens!” 

This signed short commentary by Chun Mu pointed out: These remarks, which seriously 
interfere in China's internal affairs, are of course directed at Taiwan's “Republic of 
China.” However, “the Republic of China Government,” which is reconciled to U.S. 
politicians’ interference in its internal affairs, had ro reaction to this all. It was 
Communist C. na that made a protest. The Communist Chinese Ministry of Foreign Affairs 
spokesman stated in the middle of March: relle speech on 23 February constituted a 
serious interference in China's internal affairs. His advocat ions contradicts the 
openly-declared U.S. policy that there is only one China and that it supports the 
peaceful unification of the mainland and Taiwan.” 

The short commentary disclosed: Both Pell and the author of “The Betrayed Taiwan” 
George Coe, were members of the Far East Strategic Group in the U.S. Pentagon fur ing 
World War II. The basic stand of this strategic group toward Taiwan was a continuation 
of the views of Admiral Bury of the U.S. Fur East Fleet during the 19th century. That 
is, occupying Taiwan and using it as a strategic base for the U.S. Navy. However, 
since times are different, military occupation may arouse general indignation from the 
international community. Therefore, under the pretext of “Taiwan's unsettled status,” 
Taiwan is to be first put under the “trusteeship” of the United States in the name of 
the United Nations, and then a pro-American puppet regime is to be set up by means of 
“self-determination.” 

The short commentary pointed out: Although for various reasons the above-mentioned 
plan by George Coe, Pell, and others has not been directly accepted by the U.S. 
authorities, their views on Taiwan policy have filled the air in U.S. diplomatic 
circles. 

The short commentary asked: Will the imperialists “most strongly support 
democratization in Taiwan?" It may well be asked who supported Iran's Pahlavi, South 
Korea's Pak Chung Hee, Nicaragua's Sonor and so on. Were they representatives of 
“democratization” in those countries at ali? 

In those years, Chilean President Allende enjoyed the love and esteem of the people and 
was elected president through legitimate democratic elections. Who was ik that staged 
a military coup d'etat to overthrow the government and killed President Allende? 

To tell the truth, Pell and the other imperialists do not really “most strongly support 
democratization in Taiwan," but “most strongly support Americanization of Taiwan,” or 
“most strongly support politically turning Taiwan into a U.S. puppet.” 
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The short commentary said, "The Democratic Progressive Party's so-called ‘friend of the 
Taiwan people's Pell’ and the Ms so-called ‘friend of the Republic of China’ 
Masatsura Fujio are merely jackals from the same lair.” 

ROUNDUP VIEWS EUROMISSILF DEBATE IN UNITED STATES 

0011516 Beijing X{NHUA in English 1441 GMT 1 May 87 

{["Round-up: Euromissile Debate Heats Up in U.S. (by Shi Lujia)" -- XINHUA headline] 

[Text]! Washington, April 30 (XINHUA) — With progress being made in U.S. Soviet talks 
on Euromissiles, debate over what to give and take for such a treaty has heated up both 
in and outside the U.S. Government. 

The debate is about the proposal made by Soviet leader Mikhail Gorbachev to U.S. 
Secretary of State George Shultz earlier this month that calls for a “zero option” for 
shorter-range nuclear missiles in Europe, merning that the Soviet Union will 
unilaterally dismantle its 150 SS-12 and 88-21 shorter-range missiles in Europe within 
a year. In exchange, the United States would give up the right to place such missiles 
in Europe. 

The Soviet leader's overture is in response to the U.S. position, which calls for 
simultaneous withdrawal of shorter-range missiles (of 500 to 1,000 kilometers) as part 
of a medium-range missile (of 1,000 to 5,000 km) accord. 

This has thrown up another hurdle to the Euromissile taiks. 

Although remaining uncommitted to the new Soviet offer, pending consultations with its 
North Atlantic Treaty Organization partners, the U.S. Government has reacted positively 
to the Soviet proposal, taking it as a possible basis for a medium-range missile 
accord. President Ronald Reagan and Secretary of State Shultz have predicted another 
summit tetween the leaders of the two countries this year to settle the matter. 

This positive approach on the part of the U.S. Government has evoked concern among 
congressmen, including Senate Majority Leader Robert Byrd, head of the military 
subcommittee cf the two houses; Senator Sam Nunn; former President Richard Nixson; 
former Secretarv of State Henry Kissinger and former National Security Advisers 
Zbigniew Brzezinski and Brent Scowcrof:. 

They are of the view that dirnant!i: 7 J.S. medium-range missiles in Europe, coupled 
with the called-for ban on the intro netten of shorter-range missiles there, would sap 
the nuclear defense of Western Europe d upset NATO's strategy of “flexible response,” 
thus exposing it to the superior Soviet conventional forces. 

What is more, they argue, such an accord would leid to a “decoupling” of European-U.S 
nuclear defense, thus depriving it of the U.S. “nuclear umbrella.” 

In light of this, some urge the government to retain cart of its 316 Pershing-2 and 
Cruise missiles in furope; some, though consenting to the pulling out of medium-range 
missiles, insist on the right to station sborter- rat. missiles in Europe. 
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There are still others who call on the government to be firm in its opposition to the 
Soviet maintenance in Asia of 100 nuclear warheads installed on mobile SS-20 missiles, 
since they pose a threat to Europe if employed in the Urals, still within striking 

distance of Western Europe. 

In defense of the Government stance, Shultz said that it is the West who first came ip 
with the “zero option,” adding “we shou'd not be afraid to take yes for an answer to 

our own proposal.” 

Kenneth Adelman, director of the Arms Control and Disarmament Agency, defending the 
government stand, said the hoped-for accord would bring about nuclear reduction for the 

first time in history, an accord which would limit not merely the quantity of nuclear 
weapons; secondly, he said, the accord would lead to numerical parity through 

unbalanced reductions, and finally, he said, strict verifications are attached. 

To pacify European concerns, President Reagan has repeatedly stated that he will not 
see a “denuclearization” of Western Europe and that even though medium and 
shorter-range missiles are removed, the United States still has thousands of tactical 
nuclear weapons there. Nor, Reagan said, will he slacken his efforts toward seeking a 
parity in conve~*‘~nal forces in Furope. 

Reports from Geneva say that in its draft medium-range missile treaty put forward this 
week, the Soviet delegation raises fresh demands which are seen as unacceptable -- that 
the United fitates destroy the nuclear warheads of 72 short-range missiles it has 

supplied ‘or Federal Germany and not to install 100 warheads on medium-range missiles 

in Alaska. 

DENG LIQUN, GU MU ATTEND U.S. ORCHESTRA CONCERT 

OWO21650 Beijing XINHUA in English 1438 GMT 2 Mey 87 

[rent]! Beijing, May 2 (XINHUA) — The premiere of the Pittsburgh Symphony Orchestra 
(PSO) from the Jnited States drew applause from about 1,200 Beijing music lovers in the 
city’s concert hall here this evening. 

The orchestra offered several famous pieces like Dvorak s “From che New World”, und 
Berlioz’s “Symphonie Fantastique”. 

The orchestra had toured Japan and Hong Kong earlier before coming to the Chinese 

c*pital. 

Chief Conductor Lorin Maazel, a well-known conductor in the world, had directed over 

100 major philharmonic orchestras the world over and had conducted for 3,500 operas and 
concerts. 

Tonight's concertmaster Fritz Siegal has bee. the first violinist of PSO since 1966. 

PSO is scheduled to play Wagner's overture “Die Meistersinger” and Beethoven's Symphony 
No. 9 in d Minor Opus 125 with China's Central Philharmonic Society in the Beijing 
workers’ indoor stadium tomorrow evening. 

Among the audience were Chinsse party and government leaders Deng Liqun, Chen Pixian, 

Gu Mu, the Minister of Culture Wang Meng and the U.S. Ambassador to China Winston Lord 
and his wife. 
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DENG XIAOPING WANTS RESOLUTION OF DORMITORY ISSUE 

09050758 Beijing XINHUA in English 0750 GMT 5 May 87 

[Text] Beijing, May 5S (XINHUA) — Deng Xiaoping, chairman of the Chinese Communist 
Party Central Advisory Commission, said, China hopes the Japanese Government will look 
into and properly handle a lawsuit concerning a piece of Chinese-ownc4 real estate in 
Japan. 

“We hope the Japanese Government will solve this problem as soon as possible in the 
spirit of the principles of the Sino-Japanese Joint Communique ani the Sino-Japanese 
Peace and Friendship Treaty.” Deng said. 

Located in Kyoto, the real estate (Kokario) (Guanghua] is chinas state property 
because it was bought with Chinese people's capital after the Second World War, and has 
since been used as a dormitory building for Chinese students in Japan. 

Speaking at a meeting here this morning with Tokuma Utsunomiya, chairman of the 
national headquarters of the Japan-China Friendship Association, Deng said, “China 
wants to see relations between the two countries continue to develop.” 

“The Chinese people all hope to strengthen the friendship between the two peoples and 
so do the Japanese,” Deng said, adding relations between the two countries and the two 
peoples should not be affected by the advancement or retreat of a few individuals in 
the two countries. 

Deng said, “There is a lot to be done in developing c operation between the two 
countries and exchange between the two peoples.” 

Utsunomiya and his colleagues came to Beijing to attend a two-day symposium on the 
Asian situation and peace issue which will end today. 

Utsunomiya briefed Deng on discussions at the symposium, and Deng sad that the holding 
of seminars by the two countries is beneficial for increasing mutual understanding and 
friendship. 

Links Militariem to Issue 

OWO5G842 Tokyo KYODO in English 0836 GMT 5 May 87 

iText] Beijing, May 5 KYODO -- China's senior leader Deng Yiaoping Tuesday described 
as “very serious" a recent Japanese court ruling recognizing Taiwan's ownership of a 
Chinese student dormitory in the western Japan city of Kyoto, and called on Japan to 
solve the issue as soon as possible. 

Deng, chairman of the Central Advisory Commission of the Chinese Comeunist Party, made 
the statement in a meeting with a group of Japanese led by Tokuma Uteunomiya, an 
independent member of e house of Councillors, a group member said. 

This is the first time Deng has mentioned the issue to (the) Japanese. 

The Osaka district court ruled in February that Taiwan has the right to the Kokario 
{[Guanghua] dormitory which has been in existence since before Japan's 1972 diplomatic 
switch from Taiwan to China. 



I. 5 May 87 D PRC INTERNATIONAL A. FAIRS 

NORTHEAST ASIA 

tw 

The ruling touched off Chinese charges that the ruling violated principles embodies in 
the 1972 Japan-China Joint Statement normalizing relations bet -en the two countries 

and internacional law. 

Deng said Tuesday the Japanese posture toward the dormitcry issue has something to do 

wita what he called the “revival of silttar tee in Japan. 

Some Japanese, iucluding those influential in Japanese politics, are eager to revive 
wilitariss althourh they are still a minority, he said. 

"I would like you to convey ay urging to Prime Minister (Yasuhiro) Nakasone to solve 
the issue as 800 as possible,” Deng told the visiting Japanese. “Prime Minister 
Nakasone could do iiomething (to solve the issue).” 

KOREAN CHIEF MEETS PLA DELEGATION IN PYONGYANG 

SO 30644 Beijing International Service in Korean 1100 GMT 1 May 87 

(Text) Yesterday in Pyongyang, General 0 Kuk-yol, chief of staff of the Korean People's 
Army, met with the friendly PLA inspection delegation led by Fu Quanyou, commander of 

the Chengdu Military Region. While stating that the friendshi, between Korea and China 

is developin, further with the passage of time, General 0 Kus~-yol said on this occasion 
that a iet to Korea by the friendly PLA inspection delegation will greatly contribute 

to strergtheniug the friendship between the people and Armies of the two countries. 

Fu Quanyou, head of the friendly PLA inspection delegation, and other delegation 

members were volunteers who participated in the war to resist the United States and aid 
Korea. Comrade 0 Kuk-yol said: Meeting you, former volunteer comrades, I feel 
particularly toward you. We are old comrades-in-arms who fought in ‘(he same trenches. 
Eternally inheriting and developing the Korea-China iriendship, which was formed in 
biood, is the unchanging faith and will of the Workers’ Party of Korea and the people. 
The armies of the two countries of Korea and China ust learn from each other. 

Fu Quanyou, delegation head, prai-ed the Korean people who have built socialism and 
brought bout great successes from the ruins of war. He aleo stated that the 
delegation came to Korea to learn from the Korean people and their Army and to 

strengthen understanding and friendship between the people aad Armies of the two 
countries. 

The meeting took place in w atmosphere overflowing with friendly sentiments. After 
the meeting, General 0 Kuk-yol arranged a banquet for the Chinese comrades. 

Comrade Pak “hung-kuk, minister of People's Armed Forces of Korea [as heard), and Zong 

Kewen, Chinese ambaserdor to Korea, attended the meeting and the banquet. 
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SPANISH SUBSECRETARY GIVES WU RETURN BANQUET 

0W302143 Beijing XINHUA in English 1450 GMT 30 Apr 87 

{Text} Beijing, April 30 (XINHUA) -- Alfonso Guerra, subsecretary general of the 
Spanish Socialist Workers’ Party (PSOE) and deputy prime minister, gave a return 
banquet at the Spanish Esbassy here this evening. 

Attending the banquet were Wu westen, member of the Political Bureau of the Chinese 
Communist Party Central Committee, state councillor and foreign minister; wei Jiegiong, 
vice-chairman of the National Committee of the Ch‘nese People’s Political Consultative 
Conference and vice-chairman of the Central Committee of the China Democratic League; 

and the Spanish Ambassador to China Eugenio Bregolet y Obiols. 

FRANCE" S RAIMOAD COMMENTS ON UPCOMING PRC VISIT 

OWOL1040 Beijing XINHUA in English 1003 GMT 1 May 87 

[rent]! Paris, May | (XINWUA) — French Foreign Minister Jean-Bernard Raimond said the 
aim of his upcoming visit to China is to deepen the political dialogue and promote 
economic and cultural exchanges with China. 

In a recent interview wiih XINHUA, the French minister said that political relations, 

which are good, should be even more substantial. Raimond will visit China from May } 
to 5. 

“France and China, in my view, should have more talks on the important international 
issues,” Raimond 6214. 

“Disarnerent, relations with the superpowers, regional crises and particularly the 
situation in Indochina sre the subjects on which the two count: ies can have a profound 
exchange of views,” he said. 

On economic relations, daimond said France didn't occupy the share of the Chinese 
market that really corresponded to it when compared with France's major competitors. 

“We have taken, and we ~ill continue to take, measures to remedy this imbalance between 

the level of our political relations and that of our economic relations: As for both 
financing and transfers of technology, France today occupies a position at least equal 
to, if mot better than, that of its competitors.” 

"4 am convinced that it is essential for France to regain a place of primary ‘importance 
among China’s commercial partners,” Raimond said. 

"The signing last year of the contract for the Daya Bay nuclear power plant shows that 
our two countries can work together on large, complex projects,” he said. 

Raimond also said that France will provide more funds for scientific and cultura! 
exchanges with China and it has decided to cooperate with China in the field of 
high-technology. 

He also said the two countries will expand university cooperation in teaching French 
language and technology. 
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Leaves for Visit 

OWO30621 Beijing XINHUA in English 0534 GMT 3 May 87 

{Excerpts} Paris, May 2 (XINHUA) — French Foreign Minister Jean-Bernard Raimond left 
here this afternoon for an official visit to Chiaa aimed at promoting economic 
cooperation between the two countries. 

During his stay in China from May 3 to *, Raimond will meet high-level Chinese leaders 
on a wide range of international issues and discuss ways to further economic 

cooperation with China, which France sees insufficient. [passage omitted) 

He said his visit \s also simed at deepening a political dialogue with China. 
“Political relations, which are good, should be even more substantial, he said. 
[passage omitted) 

Met by Wu Xuegian 

OWO31514 Beijing XINHUA in English 1456 GMT 3 May 87 

[rent]! Beijing, May 3 (XINHUA) — Chinese State Councillor and Foreign Minister Wu 
Kuegian said here today that it is of a great significance for the maintenance of orld 
peace and security, and in the fundamental interest of the Chinese and French peoples 
to further strengthen Sino-French consultations and build closer cooperation. 

Wu held a banquet here tonight in honor of Jean-Bernard Raimond, French minister for 
foreign affairs, who is in China on an official visit. 

Wu said at the dDanquet, “We are seti:fied to see that in recent years Sino-French 
friendly cooperation in every field has grown further.” 

He added that in the past few years the leaders o: the two countries have froquently 
exchanged visits and the political consultations at various levels have been 
continuously carried out. Meanwhile, economic cooperation and trade contacis between 
the two countries have increased, as have exchanges in the cultural, scientific and 
technological fields. 

He pointed out that peace and development are the <wo issues that most concern the 
people of tne world. 

He stated that every country should have its ery in issues relating to world security, 
stressing that the ten superpowers should got have the final say in the security of 
Europe and Asia; on the contrary, the opinions of the individual countries in these two 
regions should be respected. 

Wu spoke highly of the efforts made by France to relax international tension, and 
maintain peace in Europe and the world. 

He said he believed that, along with China's economic development, the contacts and 
cooperation between China and F ance would also be expanded. 

Raimond appreciated the fact that China has bravely adopted the policy of refon., 
opening to the outside world and modernization — thus enhancing its status on the 
international stage. 
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Be sai. that both China and France adhere to the same principles, samely, state 

equality and sovereigniy, the upholding of national independence and opposition to 

foreign interference. Se added that both China and France stand for the principle that 
the people of every country should have the right to guarantee their own security while 
seeking cooperation cn te basis of mutual respect and benefit. 

All these principles mentioned above, de said, are being neglected in Afghanistan end 
Kampuchea, which t present are still being occupied by foreign countries, adding that 
the French Government hoped such situations would soon be ended, so that the people of 
those two countries can freely choose their own futures through political solutions. 

On bilateral relations, Raimond said that since China is in «a period of rapid 
development, France is wiliing to strengthen its cooperation and will make efforts in 
the aspects of funding, technical transfer a personnel training. 

He concluded that it was his conviction that the bilateral relations will continue 

through various contacts which have been iscreasing daily. 

Wu, Raimond Hold Talks 

OWO40946 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 0709 GMT 4 May 87 

[Text] Beijing, May 4 (XINHUA) — Chinese Foreign Minister Wu Kuegian said here today 
that China favors the efforts of the United States and the Soviet Union to reach an 
agreement on reduction of medium-range missiles, but holds that the peace and security 
of Asia and Europe cannot be separated. 

Wu, who is also a state councillor, made the remarks at talks with French Minister for 

External Relations Jean-Bernard Raimond. The two foreign ministers exchanged views on 
East es: relations, disarmament and regicoal issues. 

Wu stressed that concerning the tile on medium-rargs missile reduction, the number of 

missiles must de reduced simultaneously and in a bala iced way by the two sides. The 
United States and the Soviet Union must heed the cpinions of emall and medium-sized 
countries when discussing the missiles issue, he said. 

“The interests of other countries are very important. We do not favor acts 

disregarding other countries’ interests,” Wu added. 

Raimond agreed with Wu and said that although France and China have different social 
sy tens, the two countries share common views on many international issues. 

Speaking of the Kampuchea issue, Wu stressed tha military intrusion into a country is 
far more important than a country’s internal problems. Therefore, it is very important 
to demand that the Soviet Union stop supporting Vietnam's aggression against 

Kampuchea. China seeks no personal gain on the Kampuchea issue but only justice by 

supporting the anti-Vietnamese forces of Kampuchea. 

He pointed out the Var ,uchea problem should be solved through talks between Democratic 

Kampuchea headed by Se-dech Norodom Sihanouk and Vietnam. 
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Chima resolutely urges Vietnam to withdraw all its troops from Kampuches and demands 

that Vietnam stop anti<iina propaganda and provocation in the border areas. “Without 

the above two conditions, Sino-Vi:tnamese relations can sot be improved,” Wu stressed. 

On Sinmo-French relations, Raimond said France and China have always been friendly to 
each other. So the economic relations should suit the political relations between the 

two countries. Two-way trade should be expanded, and economic, scientific and 

technological cooperation further developed. 

Wu said Sino-French cooperation has great potential but that needs efforts by both 
sides. 

Judicial Agreement Signed 

OWOS1034 Beijing KINPU4 ta English 1026 GMT 4 May 87 

[Text] dei fing. May 4 (XINHUA) — China and France signed here today an agreement on 
judicial mucual assistance in civil and commercial matters. 

Chiwese State Councillor and Foreign Minister Wu Xuegian and French Foreign Minister 
Jean-Bernard Raimond signed the document on behalf of their governmen.s. 

According to the agreement, the two countries will cooperate with each other in 

tranemitting and delivering judicial and extrajudicial instruments, investigate and 
obtain evidence on each other's behalf and recognize and execute each other's 

judiciary decisions and arbitraments. 

According to officials of the Chinese ministry, this agreement is the first of its kind 
China has signed with a foreign country. It will help promote the development of 

econocic relations and trade as well as cultural and personnel exchanges between the 
two countries. 

SRV Withdrawal Called For 

HEO41254 Hong Kong AFP in English 1247 GMT 4& May 87 

[Excerpt] beijing, May 4 (AFP) — China and France have called for the immediate 
withdrawal of Vietnamese troops from Cambodia, a French spokesman said here Monday, on 

the second day of an official visit by French Foreign Minister Jean-Bernard K. imond. 

The Chinese Foreign Walister Wu Xuegqian was quoted by the official NEW CHINA NEWS 

AGENCY Monday as calling on Vietnam to “stop anti-China propaganda and provocation,” 
along the Sino-Vietnamese border. 

De French spokesman, addressing a press conference after ls between Mr Raimond and 

Mr Wu, aleo said that the two sides had agreed that any .S. Soviet nuclear disarmament 

accord should include the interests of countries not taking part in the current 
negotiations. 

Mr Raimond also met Monday with Chinese Prime Minister and Communist Party acting 

Secretary General Zhao Ziyang and Vice Premier Li Peng. 

The French official said that Mr Zhao had deplored the “mediocrity” of the two 
countries’ economic ties, compared to the “excellence” of their political relations. 
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rrance is now only China's llth largest trade partner, observers noted. 

According to French figures, French imports of Chinese goods grew 9.8 percent last 
year, while Chinese imports of French products fell back by 34.1 percent. 

Mr Zhao urged France to improve price competitiveness and the quality of its goods and 
services, but also adwitted that China had to step up efforts to adapt its products to 
the French market. [passage omitted! 

Confers With Zhao Ziyang 

0WO41708 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 1343 GMT 4 May 87 

[Text] Beijing, 4 May (XINHUA) -- Premier of the State Council Zhao Ziyang reiterated 
that China attaches great importance to developing its economic and political relations 
with France. 

He made this remark at a meeting with French Foreign Minister Jean-Bernard Raimond and 
his entourage at Zhongaanhai this afternoon. 

thao Ziyang said: China has reiterated its wish on many occasions to enlarge the 
proportion of its economic relations with Europe in overall Sino-foreign economic 
relations. There are great potentials for the development of Sino-French economic 
relations, although the speed of such development has not been very fast in recent 
years. It seems necessary for both sides to exert further efforts. He said: There is 
reason to believe that Sino-French economic relations will be brought to a higher 
level. China earnestly hopes for an even greater development of Sino-French economic 
relations. It also welcomes French entrepreneurs to set up enterprises in China 

through joint ventures or with sole investment. 

Both sides also exchanged views on cooperation between small and medium-sized 
enterprises of the two countries. 

Introducing China's domestic situation, Zhao Ziyang said: Chinas economic situation 
is fine. Our country’s economy is making sustained progress. China's call to oppose 

bourgeois liberalization and curtail its expenditures will not change its policy of 
carrying out reform and opening to the outside world. Nor will such calls affect 
China's economic and technical cooperation with foreign countries. 

The meeting was held in a cordial atmosphere. Raimond said this is not the first time 
he has visited China; it is a revisit. As soon as he arrived, he noticed Beijing's new 
outlook, he added. 

Zhao Ziyang said: To truly realize its modernization program, China still has a long 
way to go. 

Raimond presented a letter from French Prime Minister Jacques Chirac to Zhao Ziyang. 
After reading Chirac's letter, Zhao Ziyang expressed his appreciation. He asked 

Raimond to convey his greeting to President Francois Mitterrand and Prime Minister 
Chirac, and hoped that Chirac will visit China at an early date. 
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BULGARIA'S DEPUTY CHAIRMAN MARKOV ARRIVES IN BEIJING 

0031228 Beijing XINHUA in English 1224 GMT 3 May 87 

[Text] Beijing, May 3 (XINHUA) — Stoyan Markov, first vice-chairman of the Council of 
Ministers and chairman of the State Scientific Research and Technology Committee of 
Bulgaria, arrived here this evening. 

Greeting the guest at the airport was Song Jian, Chinese state councillor and minister 
in charge of the State Science and Technology Commission. 

Markov came to China to discuss Sino-Bulgarian cooperation in science and technology at 
the invitation of Song Jian. 

Meets Shanghai Mayor 

OWO40010 Shanghai City Service in Mandarin 0000 GMT 3 May 87 

[Text] Mayor Jiang Zemin had a cordial meeting with a sulgarian delegation led by 
Markov, first deputy chairman of the Bulgarian Council of Ministers 4 chairman of the 
State Committee for Research and Technology, at Heping Hotel on the evening of 2 May. 
During the meeting, the two sides pledged to work for the expansion of friendly ties 
and scientific and technological cooperation between the two countries. 

Present at the meeting were Vice Mayor Liu Zhenyuan; Guo Shuyan, vice chairman of “he 
State Scientific and Technological Commission; and Jin Zhuqing, chairman of the 
municipal Scientific and Technological Commission. 

Markov and the other Bulgarian guests arrived in Shanghai from Beijing by plane early 
yesterday morning. [sentence as heard] They have visited the Shanghai radio plant and 
the Shanghai Silicate Research Institute. 

Talks With Song Jian 

OWO’0740 Beijing XINHUA in English 0716 GMT 4 May 87 

[Text] Beijing, May 4 (XINHUA) — Song Jian, Chinese state councillor and minister in 
charge of the State Science and Technology Commission, held talks today with Stoyan 
Markov, first vice-chairman of the Council of Ministers and chairman of the State 

Research and Technology Committee of Bulgaria. 

They discussed the possibilities for bilateral cooperation in the sec* crs of 
electronics, biotechnology and new materials. 

XINHUA INTERVIEWS BULGARIA'S ZHIVKOV ON PRC VISIT 

OWO31724 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 0612 GMT 3 May 

[By reporters Sun Weixi and Wang Jinbai) 

[Text] Sofia, 3 May (XINHUA) — On the eve of his torthcoming official visit to China, 
Todor Zhivkov, general secretary of the Bulgarian Communist Party [BCP] Central 
Cosmittee and chairman of the State Council, answered in writing questions raised by 
XINHUA reporters. 
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Touching on Bulgaria's achievements in socialist construction, Zhivkov said: Bulgaria 
has become a developed socialist industrial and agricultural country; its economy and 
industry are developing at high speed in a stable manner. In 1956-1985, the fixed 
assets in Bulgaria's national economy increased by 900 percent; its labor productivity 
increased by 740 percent; and its national income grew by 700 percent. 

He seid: The BCP, which was born in 1891, has always relied on all its members’ 

creativity and on its experience accumulated in the struggle of the workers’ movement 

and in socialist construction while launching its own activities. The BCP also 

respects the experience and achievements of other communist parties and socialist 
countries. 

Touching on Bulgaria's experience of building socialism in accordance with its own 
specific economic and social realities, Zhivkov pointed out: Bulgaria pays great 
attention to some major laws of socialist development. Currently, Bulgaria is putting 
scientific and technological revolution above all else, and paying attention to 
bringing the law of value, relations between commodities, and currency and economic 
levers into full play. Bulgaria is also particularly attaching great importance to 

carrying out the important decision that the state is the owner while the working 
collectives are the operators of property under the socialist system. 

Speaking of the principal task facing the Bulgarian people in socialist construction, 
Zhivkov pointed out: The 13th BCP Congress held last year formulated a new strategic 
policy, a policy that strives to improve the quality of our economic life and the 
quality in other spheres of our social life. 

He said: “We have started to make profcund reforms in all aspects of our social life. 
This is a new historical stage in our country's development as a whole.” 

Speaking of prospects for the development of Buglarian-Chinese relations, Zhiv' vv made 
a positive assessment of Bulgaria's efforts to continuously expand and deepen its 
relations with China during the past few years. He said: “The Bulgarian people have 
always respected the great Chinese peoples time-honors1 cultural traditions We 
welcomed the victory of the Chinese Revolution. We are following closely and with 
great interest the efforts being made by the Chinese people in building a highly 
developed socialist country." 

Zhivkov took an optimistic attitude toward prospects for the development of 
Bulgarian-Chirese relations He pointed out: The social systems of Bulgaria and China 
are similar. Both countries follow the principle of equality and mutual benefit, and 
both countries \\ave a common goal. 

Zhivkov was pleased to point out: Relations between the BCP and the CPC, and mutual 
relations between the social, political, and mass bodies of the two countries are 

steadily developing. He suggested that efforts be made to improve and diversify 
political, economic, trade, scientific-technological, and cultural ties. 

He emphatically pointed out: A furthering of Bulgarian-Chinese relations is not only 
in the interests of the Bulgarian and the Chinese people, but also in the interests of 

world socialism and the promotion of world peace, understanding, and progress. 

He said: I am looking forward with great interest to meeting and holding talks with 
China's party and state leaders soon. He said he believed his official visit to China 
and Comrade Zhao Ziyang s visit to Bulgaria this June will certainly promote friendship 
and consolidate the friendliness and cooperation between the Bulgarian and Chinese 
peoples. 
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Leaves on First Visit 

OWO32358 Beijing XINHUA in English 2348 GMT 3 May 87 

[Text] Sofia, May 3 (XINHUA) -- Bulgarian leader Todor Zhivkov left here tonight for 
China in his first-ever visit to the Asian country which he said there is broad 

prospect to develop relations with. 

Zhivkov, general secretary of the Bulgarian Communist Party and chairman of the State 
Council, led an entourage that includes party Politburo Member and Foreign Minister 
Petur Mladenov and Georgi Dzhagarov, vice-chairman of the State Council. 

The 76-year-old Bulgarian leader was invited by Chinese Premier Zhao Ziyang, also 
acting general secretary of the Chinese Communist Party and President Li Xiannian. He 
is expected to stay in China for five days. 

Zhao is scheduled to reciprocate with a visit to Bulgaria later this year. 

Zhivkov told XINHUA News Agency earlier this week that a furthering of 

Bulgarian-Chinese relations is not only in line with mutual interests and expectations, 
but grows from reality. 

Many domains, particularly in industry and agriculture, remain untapped for developing 
bilateral cooperation, he said. 

Greeted by Wu Xueqian 

00 506 38 Beijing XINHUA in English 0629 GMT 5 May 87 

[Text] Beijing, May 5 (XINHUA) -- Todor Zhivkov, general secretary of the Bulgarian 
Communist Party Central Committee and chairman of the State Council of Bulgaria, 
arrived here by special plane at noon today for a six-day official friendly visit. 

Zhivkov is here at the invitation of Zhao Ziyang, acting general secretary of the 

Chinese Communist Party Centrai Committee, and Chinese President Li Xiannian. 

Zhivkov's entourage includes P. Mladenov, member of the Po’‘tical Bureau of the 
Bulgarian Communist Party Central Committee and foreign minister, Stoyan Markov, 

alternate member of the Political Bureau of the Bulgarian Communist Party Central 
Committee and first vice-chairman of the Council of Ministers, and 6. Dzhagarov, member 

of the Bulgarian Communist Party Central Committee ead vice-chairman of the State 
Council. 

Chinese State Councillor and Foreiga Minister Wui Xueqian was among those greeting the 
guests at the airport. 

Chinese President Li Xiannian is scheduled to host a welcoming ceremony and a state 
dinner in honor of Zhivkov and his party later today. 
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COMMENTATOR'S ARTICLE NOTES PNC CONFERENCE 

HKOL1346 Beijing RENMIN RIBAO in Chinese 28 Apr 87 p 6 

[Commentator’s article: A New Starting Point for Fighting in Unity“ 

[Text] The 7-day 18th conference of the Palestine National Council [PNC] successfully 
ended in Algiers on 26 April. The conference passed political resolutions and fina! 
s‘ommuniques on some major issues such as the Jordanian-Palestinian accord, 
Palestinian-Egyptian relations, international conferences on the Middle East peace 
juestion, and so on and elected the new PLO Executive Committee headed by its chairman, 
Yasir ‘Arafat. .he conference communique stressed that the Palestinian people wii! 

ontinue to carry out armed struggle against the Israeli aggression and occupation in 

order to restore the Palestinian people's national rights and continue to call for the 

holding of international conferences to realize just and long-lasting peace in the 
Middle East. The 18th PNC conference is a great victory achieved after the various 
factions of the PLO reached an understanding through their sufficient consultations, 
and is therefore also a new starting point in the PILO's solidarity and struggle under 

the tanner of the Palestinian revolution. 

How to look at the Jordanian-Palestinian accord, Palestinian-Egyptian relations, and 
the Middle East peace talks were once the major differences among the various factions 
of the PLO. After giving full consideration to the stands of the various factions of 
the PLO, the 18th PNC conference reached agreement on all these major issues that 
affected the PLO'’s internal unity for the past few years. And these agreements have 

now been accepted by all the factions of the PLO. As far as the Jordanian-Palestinian 
accord is concerned, the 18th PNC conference thought that since Jordan stopped the 

Jordanian-Palestinian joint actions, the accord no longer has any worth. However, the 
PLO will continue to seek ways to carry out Joirdanian-Palestinian cooperation on the 

basis of new principles. The Jordanian side has also expressed that Jordan wil! 
continue to push forward with the progress of the Jordanian-Palestinian joint actions. 
As far as Palestinian-Egyptian relations are concerned, the PLO praised Egypt's efforts 
and sacrifices for the Palestinian cause. However, in the relevant political 

resolution passed by the 18th Fe conference, the F' ‘ opposed the Camp David agreement 
but stressed that it will continue to stick to i:s relations with Egypt. on the 
question of the Middle East peace talks, the PLO thought that it must be allowed to 
participate in future international peace talks on the Middle East question as an equal 
and independent party representing the Palestinian people and reiterated its objection 
to UN Resolution 242 and any plans aimed at abolishing the Palestinian cause, 
independently or partially settling the Middle East peace question. All these 
agreements reached after sufficient consultations are not only conducive to 
strengthening the internal unity of the PLO and enabling the various factions of the 
PLO to take concerted actions in the future, but are also conducive to the Palestinian 
people's efforts to open up a new prospect for their struggle in the future. 

for a long time, in order to oppose Israel's policy of aggression and restore the 
Palestinian people's national rights, the various factions of the PLO united together 
and carried out heroic and moving struggles. Over the past two years, in the fighting 
to defend the Palestinian refugee camps, kotah and other factions of the PLO have 
carried out combined operations regardless of their differences and made joint 
contributions to saving the Palestinian nation. The long-standing struggle of the 
Palestinian people shows that only by sticking to unity will th ) be able to push 
forward with the Palestinian cause while an increase in al disputes and 
differences will only weaken the fighting force of the Palestin eople. [paragraph 
continues] 
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The 18th PNC conference ales demonstrated the spirit of understanding and spirit of 
seeking common ground on major issues while reserving differences on minor ones among 
the various factions of the PLO and expressed the PLO’s strong desire to seek 
development through unity. This conference will also further strengthen the PLO's 
position and strength to future Middle East peace talks and in Middle East affairs to 
push forward with the Palestinian people's national liberation cause. 

The holding of the iith PNC conference and the efforts made by the various factions of 
the PLO to seek reconciliation were supported and promoted by Algeria, Libya, and some 
other Arab countries. Many Arab countries also sent delegations to attend the 
conference. This showed that the unity and cooperation between the PLO and Arab 
countries are gaining new momentum. On the basis of internal unity, the PLO has 
further developed and expanded its coordination with the Arab countries. This will no 
doubt enable the PLO to get the valuable support of the Arab countries in the process 
of settling the Middle East question and play an undeniable role in this process. It 
is true that some internal differences of the PLO cannot be thoroughly resolved by 
holding only one conference. However, the principle of sticking to the spirit of unity 
and reconciliation for the great national cause was affirmed at the 18th PNC 
conference. Just as Yasir ‘Arafat, chairman of the PLO Executive Committee, pointed 

out at the 18th PNC conference, the purpose of strengthening unity among the various 
factions of the PLO is to “realize the Palestinian people's right to return to their 
homeland, realize the national self-determination of the Palestinian people, and 

establish an independent country for the Palestinian people with Jerusalem as its 
capital.” As a grand conference of unity and consultation among the various sides of 
Palestine, the 18th PNC conference will add an important page to the annuals of the 
Palestinian people's struggles. 

UAE MINISTER OF STATE DISCUSSES RECENT CHINA VISIT 

0W292010 Beijing XINHUA in English 1846 GMT 29 Apr 87 

[Text]! Kuwait, April 29 (XINHUA) -- Minister of State for Foreign Affairs of the 
United Arab Emirates (UAE) Rashid ‘Abdallah Ali al-Nu'-aymi said that his recent visit 
to China was successful and will help develop bilateral relations. 

He said this upon return from his visit to China, the first of its kind since the 
establishment of diplomatic relations between the two countries in November 1984. 

A Kuwait news agency report from Abu Dhabi today quoted the minister as saying that he 
agreed with Chinese Foreign Minister Wu Xueqian on joint efforts to end the Iraq-Iran 
war which he said threatens security and freedom of navigation in the Gulf. 

The UAE minister noted that they also support efforts for an international conference 
on the Middle East with the participation of the five permanent members of the U.N. 
Security Council and parties concerned including the Palestine Liberation Organization. 
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HUANG HUA, NPC GROUP LEAVE FOR LATIN AMERICA 

010717 Beijing XINHUA in English 0614 GMT 1 May 87 

[Text] Beijing, May 1 (XINHUA) -- A delegation of the Chinese National People's 
Congress led by Vice-Chairman of its Standing Committee Huang Hua left here today for a 
goodwill visit to Mexico, Colombia and Peru at the invitation of the congresses of the 
three countries. 

The visit is aimed at increasing contacts between the NPC and the congresses of these 
countries and expanding the relations of friendship between China and these countries 
in all fields. 

Arms Sale Denied 

0050016 Beijing XINHUA in Egnlish 0007 GMT 5 May 87 

[Text] Mexico City, May 4 (XINHUA) — China has denied reports about its sale of arms, 
including missiles, to the Nicaraguan Government and groups opposing it, saying this 
version is “false and groundless.” 

Huang Hua, vice-chairman of the Standing Committee of the Chinese National People's 
Congress (CNPC), who is heading a CNPC delegation for a week-long friendly visit tx 
Mexico, said here Sunday that China views Nicaragua as a friendly country an respects 
its sovereignty and right to self-determination. 

Huang stressed that no erroneous version can violate the friendly relations between 
China and Nicaragua, Mexico or the Contadora Group. 

Huang said the Chinese people and government have always maintained that the Central 
American conflict must be resolved in a peaceful way by the peoples in this region 
without foreign interference. 

He said China firmly opposes any foreign interference in the internal affairs of 
Central America, adding that direct or indirect intervention by big powers has 
complicated the conflict and affected stability in the region. 

He said China attaches great importance to the valuable efforts of the Contadora Group 
and its Lima supporting group in search of a peaceful solution to the Central American 
conflict. 

Huang also said Mexico is an important Third World country that plays a significant 
role in the affairs of Latin America and the international community. 

Mexico has made great contributions to world peace, the promotion of South-South 
cooperation, the impulse of North-South dialogue, and the establishment of a new 
international economic order, he added. 

Huang said his current visit aims to promote friendship between the peoples and the 
parliamentarians of China and Mexico to safeguard world peace and to promote even 
better relations between China and Mexico in various aspects. 

Mexico is the first stop in the trip of the Chinese delegation. The next will be 
Colombia and Peru. 
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HE JINGZHI ON OPPOSING BOURGEOIS LIBERALIZATION 

HKOSO715 Hong Kong LIAOWANG OVERSEAS EDITION in chinese No 18, 4 May 87 pp 4-5 

[Article by Yin Jindi (3009 6855 1229): “He Jingzhi, Deputy Director of the CPC 
Central Committee's Propaganda Department, cn Opposing Bourgeois Liberalization in 
Literature and Art Circles“ 

[Text] People overseas have paid great attention to the struggle against bourgeois 
liberalization since it was launched. How should we view this struggle against 
bourgeois liberalization? Is this struggle aimed at attacking intellectuals? Is it 
necessary to launch this struggle in the literature and art circles and, if so, how 
should it be launched? A couple of days ago, this reporter had an interview on these 
questions with He Jingzhi, deputy director of the Propaganda Department of the CPC 
Central Committee. 

He Jingzhi is a noted Chinese poet and writer. His representative works “White-Haired 
Girl” and Sing Heartily” have won universal praise. After the smashing of the “gang 
of four,” he held the post of vice minister of culture for a while. Since 1980, he has 
been deputy director of the Propaganda Department of the CPC Central Committee, in 
charge of literature and art affairs. 

He Jingzhi warmly received this reporter in his own office and answered the questions 
raised. 

What is the significance of the struggle against bourgeois lLiberalizaticer % literature 
and art circles? Is it aimed at attacking intellectuals? The reporter asked. 

“To answer this question, we must first have a clear understanding of the relations of 
literature and art circles with the state and the people.” te Jingzhi said: Chinese 
writers and artists have linked their personal careers and development with the cause 
and fate of the state and the people. The upholding of the four cardinal principles 
and the opposition to bourgeois liberalization are the foundation of the state and 
government. Whether the four cardinal principles are to be adhered to and whether 
bourgeois liberalization is to be opposed will determine whether China is to take the 
socialist road. Literature and art circles also have to face such questions as what 
road is to be followed and what kinds of people are to be served by literature and 
art. The purpose in opposing bourgeois liberalization is to rectify the orientation 
for literature and art, to ensure that individuals’ talent will be brought into fuller 
play, to safeguard freedom of creation and democracy in the field of art, and to 
broaden the road for the development of literature and art. Therefore, the upholding 
of the four cardinal principles and the opposition to bourgeois liberalization are also 
our basis for developing literature and art and in handling affairs concerning the 
field of literature and art. This struggle is a great event of prime importance not 
only to the future of the state but also to the future of literature and art circles, 

as well as of writers and artists themselves. It has nothing to do with an attack 
against intellectuals. Instead, its purwse is to build up a type of harmonious 
relation between the career and fate of «riters and artists on the one hand and the 
cause and fate of the state on the other. This is an appeal made by the CPC Central 
Committee to literature and art circles, which urges every writer or artist who is a 

party member to show a greater initiative in keeping in line with the party central 
authorities in their work and in meeting the general needs of the efforts to build 

socialism with Chinese characteristics. In his “Government Work Report“ delivered at 
the Fifth Session of the Sixth NPC, Premier of the State Council Zhao Ziyang pointed 
out: “The policy of respecting knowledge and talented people and giving gull play to 

intellectuals’ role will remain unchanged. [paragraph continues} 
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What is more, this policy will be upheld more properly and more effectively for a long 
time.” 

This reporter asked: “Will the struggle against bourgeois liberalization result in a 
recession of literary and art creation? Will it affect the implementation of the 
double hundred’ policy and curtail freedom of creation?” 

“No, certainly not.” He Jingzhi replied in most emphatic tones. He said: “Just on 

the contrary, our aim is to ensure that literary and art creation will develop along 

the right track and become prosperou:.” 

He Jingzhi believes that the implementation of the policy of “letting a hundred flowers 
blossom and a hundred schools of thought contend” is in keeping with the currently 
ongoing struggle to uphold the four cardinal principles and to oppose bourgeois 
liberalization. Opposition to bourgeois liberalization in ro way means forsaking the 
“double hundred” policy, vor will democarcy in the field of art and freedom of creation 
be curtailed. Instead, the “double hundred” policy will be implemented more properly. 
People will de allowed to voice both erroneous views and views against erroneous views, 
so that Marxism will be deve.oped, the ideological front of Marxism will be expanded, 
and socialist literature and art will prosper. Prosperity of literature and art is 
bound to lead to “blossom of a hundred flowers;" and the brisk development of 

literature and art thinking will certainly give rise to a situation in which “a hundred 
schools of thought iii contend freely.” We should encourage different schools of 
thought to contend. On further developing various writing styles and schools of 
thought, he said: “Our literature and art works should have a variety of styles, 
forms, and content.” Therefore, it is wrong to say that opposing bourgeois 
liberalization means not allowing others to air different views or asking others to 

engage in a ingle literature. In addition, it is also wrong to quate the “double 

hundred” policy with bourgeois liberalization. This must be prevented. Of course, it 
is normal to say that “depression” refers to the decrease in unhealthy articles that 
deviate from the four cardinal principles and are harmful to the people and the 
country. Restrictions should be imposed on these articles. This is beneficial to the 
healthy growth of writers and artists. We favor artistic works with socialist rhythe 
as well as good works understood and welcomed by the people. Such works constitute the 
majority. 

He Jingzhi said that since January this year, films, television progrzas, stages, and 
literary works have been full of vitality and that many good works h.ve emerged, such 
as television series “The First Float on Chang Jiang” and “A Midnight of Triumph.” 
They portray the spirit of the socialist era, eulogize the devotive spirit of heroes of 
our times, encourage the people, arouse their national spirit, give expression to the 
rhythm of the era, and therefore have become the main rhythm in socialist literature 
and art creation. Other good works welcome by the audiences include television series 
"Neurhachi™ and 4 Snow Country”; moview "A Lovesick Tree in a Thunderstorm,” “A 

Village That Has Lost Confidence,” 4 Fellow-Townsman,” and “A Fierce Battle in the 

Taler Village“; as well as modern dramas “A Black Horse” and :A Death Crime.” We can 
expect that there will be more and more good works in the future and that a prosperous 
situation will arise in literature and art creation. 

The reporter asked: “How should we appraise the influence of bourgeois Liberalization 
on literature and art circles? How should we treat the small number of people who have 
committed mistakes?" 
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Be Jingzhi answered: We should say that the influence of bourgeois liberalization on 

literature and art circles is serious, so serious that a small ser of people have 
embarked on the wrong path, that some people have lost their bearings, and that quite «a 
number of people are confused about major problems. For example, they have pat forward 
the slogans of “desalinating politics” and “staying away from politics.” in fact, 
“desalinating™ and “staying away” are one and the same thing. It is true that come 
literature and art works are closely related with politics and some are not. But what 
is the purpose of putting forward and giving publicity to the slogan of “staying away 
from politics”? It is to negate the four cardiaal principles and to make people tired 
of, cast doubts on, and even negate the policy of reform and opening up to the world. 
But the majority of the people in literature and art circles are good. The majority of 
those who committed mistakes are not opposed to Communist Party leadership or the 
socialist road. Therefore, these comrades should be helped to enhance their 
understanding through persuasion and criticism. This struggle is strictly controlled 
within the party. It does not involwe democratic parties, nsonparty-sember 
intellectuals, or nonparty-member literature and art workers. The criticism I have 
mentioned above is also restricted within the party. 

The reporter asked: “Are you aware of the joint letter sent by some writers abroad on 
the expelling of Liu Binyan from the party?” 

He Jingzhi laughed and said: “I am aware of it. People overseas are not very clear 
about some matters within the CPC. It is understandable for them to have some doubts 
and misgivings.” 

He said: Our party took disciplinary action against Liu Binyan after fully considering 
his political behavior. Liu Binyan's original purpose for writing some of his 
reportages might be good. However, he made a fundamental mistake. This was what he 
called speaking without reservation. He intended to reform the CiC, and wanted the CPC 
to go about things according to his views. In the meantime, in a number of his 
reports, while exposing some unhealthy trends, he randomly fabricated unwarranted 
charges such as “lackeys of the gang of four,” “being rotten” and so on against 
basic-level party organizations, and certain leading cadres so that a number of good 
people were wrongfully treated. Many people complained to the central authorities, and 
intended to legally charge Liu Binyan with “crime of defamation.” To e dees Liu 
Binyan, the central authorities made great efforts to persuade those who lodged their 
complaints, and talked with Liu Binyan repeatedly. Well-meaning advice was given to 
him so that he would correct his mistakes. However, he turned a deaf ear to all this, 
and intensified his efforts in attacking the party leadership, and the socirlist 

system. He completely lost the character and morals of a Communist Party member. 
Under such circumstances, the party was compelled to expel him from the party in 
accordance with the stipulations contained in the party Constitution. 

He Jingzhi praised a short commentary of Chung Pao, which said that Liu Binyan was 
expelled from the party because he violated the program and Constitution of the party. 

He stressed: “This was precisely the case.” He Jingzhi added: Expelling Liu from the 
party does not mean treating him as a enemy. He is still a writer, and still a vice 
chairman of the Chinese Writers’ Association. Some people at home took exception to 
this. Some people asked: “The regulations of the Writers’ Asscuciation stipulate that 
members of the association must obey party leadership. Since Liu Binyan opposes the 
party leadership, is he still qualified to be vice chairmn of the Writers’ 
Association?” In this connection, leaders of the central departments concerned hive 
done a lot of work to persuade those comrades who took exception, asking them .a 
systematically weigh the right and wrong, and achievements and errors of Liu Binyan. 
He is not an enemy, and his problem still belongs to contradictions among the people. 
[paragraph continues) 
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Be must be given an <,portunity to correct his mistakes. He Jingzhi stressed: “We 
still place our hope on Liu Binyan. We hope that he will work hard, and correct his 
mistakes. When a new election of the Writers’ Association is held, we hope that he 
will still be trusted by sembers of the association. [If he truly enhances his 
understanding in the future, corrects his mistakes, and is willing to return to the 
party, we will welcome him. The consistent policy of our party is: Learning from the 
past mistakes to avoid future ones, and curing the sickness to save the patient.” 

When answering reporters’ questions on the mistakes of Liu Kiawu, He Jingzhi anewered: 
“This is « problem of another nature. The main mwistake of Liu Kinwu was: When he was 
editor in chief of the national authoritative literary magazine RENNIN WENKUE, he 
approved the publication of a novel which harmed our compatriots of the KXizang 
nationality which had serious consequences. The broad masses of people, the KXizang 
compatriots in particular, were indignant at this. They urged he be discharged fror, 
his post and prosecuted. Leaders concerned did persuasion work patiently. <A decision 
was made on temporarily relieving him from his post, and asking hie to make 
self-criticiem, and openly making an apology in newspapers and magazines so that the 
Xiang compatriots will forgive his.” 

The reporters asked: How should the struggle against bourgeois liberalization be 
carried out in a profound, sustained and healthy way in literature and art circles? 

He Jingzhi anewered: Primary efforts should be made to urge Communist Party members in 
literature and art circles to study the relevant documents published since the i 
Plenary Session of the llth CPC Central Committee, to study the history of the party, 
and to study Marxism-Leninism-Mao Zedong Thought so that they will enhance their 
understanding. In the course of promoting the study, we will publish some convincing 
articles to help the people enhance their understanding. Some literary newspapers and 
magazines should further straighten out their direction, and enhance their quality. 

He Jingzhi maintained that the problem which most people in literature and art circles 
are facing is the problem of study and the enhancement of their understanding. This is 
a long-term task. The struggle against bourgeois liberalization should be integrated 
with the actual situation in literature and art circles, and should be based on the two 
fundamental points: Upholding the four cardinal principles, and upholding the policy 
of reform, opening up to the outside world and enlivening the domestic economy in order 
to attain the objective of educating and uniting with the people, and enhancing their 
understanding. 

He Jingzhi also recalled his own tortuous, rough and bumpy course. He emphasized: The 
struggle against bourgeois liberalization will never cause the ultra-leftist mistakes 
of ruthless attacks committed during the period of the “gang of four.” That method of 
launching a political movement will not be adopted either. We must oppose the method 
of using “leftist” ideology to oppose the right deviation. In the meantime, we should 
avoid the right inclination of the struggle. la a word, first of all, we should oppose 
bourgeois liberalization. Furthermore, we should not use the “leftist” method. Our 
purpose in so doing is to carry be struggle against bourgeois liberalization forward 
to the end in a more heaithy ad effective way. He Jingzhi said that he is a poet. 
When he was young, he was attracted by certain viewpoints of Hu Feng on literature and 
art creation. Therefore, in the campaign of opposing Hu Feng, he was involved in the 
trouble. He was prevented from having access to the masses, and was investigated. ie 
was repeatedly criticized and fought against. At a meeting to air the views on the eve 
of anti-rightist campaign, he criticized dogmatiem of leaders with regard to literary 
and art creation. He was given a serious disciplinary warning inside the party because 
of this. [paragraph continues) 
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During the campaig:. of opposing right deviation, he was again criticised. During the 
“Great Cultural Revolution,” de was given a general review. Again he was was ferreted 
out and fought against here and there. In 1969, thanks to the concern of Premier Zhou 
Enlai, de returned to RENMIN RIBAO. During the campaign to oppose Lin Biao and 
Confucius, Jiang Qing, Zhang Chungiao and Yao Wenyuan ordered hia to work in the Shoudu 
iron and steel complex under the “supervision” of the masses. After the smashing of 
the “gang of four,” he was transferred to the Ministry of Culture, and became a vice 
minister. Later, he took up his present post Were he continues today. 

Not long ago, be convened a meeting «ended by party-member responsible persons of the 
China Federation of Literary and act Circles, various associations of writers and 

artists, and the Chinese Writers’ Association. At the meeting, he pointed out: 
“Everybody is facing the task of enhancing his own understanding. There is a saying 
that those who have good reasons should never concede to others," We should omit the 

word never. In other words, those who have good reasons must concede to others.” He 

added: Everybody might have good reson, but he must ‘concede’ to others. He must 

wnite with other people. Faced with a great cause of building socialism with Chincse 
characteristics, and a new situation and new problem of the socialist literature and 
art, everyone should be modest, white closer with one another, and contribute to the 

prosperous socialist literature and art. 

BO YIBO ADDRESSES 4 MAY YOUTH MEETING 

OWO42110 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 1149 GMT 4 May 87 

[Text] Beijing, 4 May (XINHUA) — Young People Must Stand in the Fore in Carrying Out 
Construction and Reform 

Speech by Comrade Bo Yibo at the national meeting of representatives of outstanding 

young people. 

Comrades, today is 4th May, Youth Day. I feel very happy that as an old fighter in the 
youth movement, I am able te cheerfully gather together witht the representatives of 

outstanding young people from al) walks of life to mark this glorious day of the 
Chinese young people. On behalf of the party Central Committee, I wish to take this 
opportunity to extend my greetings to all young people throughout the country and 
congratulate the representatives of outstanding young people who have scored remarkable 
achievements. 

Comrade Song Defu and other young comrades have just made excellent speeches. I feel 

greatly elated when I see your advanced deeds and soaring vigor. 

On this same day 68 years ago, under the influence of the Great October Socialist 
Revolution, patriotic young intellectuals with a high level of awareness Lit the torch 
to thoroughly oppose imperialism and feudalism at a time when the nation's existence 
was in peril. They raised the curtain of the New-Democratic Revolution. Some of the 
outstanding young people, represented by Li Dazhao, Mao Zedong, and others, were among 
those who accepted and actively disseminated Marxism-Leninism, and participated in 
various activities for the founding of the CPC. They became the first group of 
Outstanding fighters and leaders of China's New-Democratic Revolution, and opened up 
the correct path for the youth movement of modern China. Afterwards, imbued with the 
lofty goal of communism, thousands of revolutionary young —ople, under the leadership 
of the CPC, joined the broad masses of people in waging a bloody struggle to overthrow 
the rule of imperialism, feudaliem, and bureaucratic-capitaliem and establish New “hina. 
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Their orientation pointed out the direction for young people to follow tor generat: 

to come. Their valiart spirit inspired young people to advance wave upon wave. We 

often call for efforts to carry forward ard give full play to the fine tradition of thx 

“Sth May” MOVEMENT. What are the principal guidelines of the "4th May” traditions’ As 

I see it, there are three principal guidelines. 

The first is to put the interest of the motherlanc and the destiny of the nation above 

everything else. 

The second is to share troubles and pleasures with the masses. 

The third is to integrate the universal truth H Marxiem-Leninsia with the concrete 

realities of China, and explore the way for the development of society and history. 
Over the past 60-odd years, the torch of the "4th May” spirit ‘as flourished. These 

fine traditions have been carried forwards and given full play as young pecple waged 

arduous struggles, one generation after another. 

Since the 34 Plenary Session of the iith CPC Central Committee, young people of a!! 

nationalities in China have become a vital force in implesenting the party's line, 
guidelines, and policies under the leadership of various CYL organizations. They have 

played a significant role in the struggle to set things straight and to maintain and 

develop the political si- t ien of stability and unity in the campaign to carry out 
reforms, open to the outside world, and invigorate the comestic economy; and in 
building socialism with Chinese characteristics. Actively developing the material and 

the spiritual civilizations, the broad masses of young people have vigorowly vied with 

one another in becoming shock workers on the new Lors March. They have learned from 

Lei Feng, established a new style of work, studied and worked hard, and scored 

remarkable achievements. The comrades attending today’s meeting are the 

representatives of outstanding young people in various fields of endeavor. Your 

achievements show that China's broad masses of young people love the socialist 

motherland and support the leade,ship of the Communist Party. They are engaging in the 
four modernizations drive and are trying to make more contributions to the prosperity 
of the mation zd the well-being of the people. this is the main trend of young people 

today, a6 well as the basic judgement of the younger generation by the party and the 

people. The great achievements of the motherland is an embodiement of the super! 

wisdom and arduous efforts of young people. We pin our hopes on the creativity and 
hard work of the young pewple for the glorious future of our motherland. 

In order to shoulder their glorious historical mission, our young comrades should 

receive more training and becom’ politically Wee mature at a yousger age. They ws 

understand their strong points as well as tleir weak points. Young people ar 

sensitive, eager to learn, and quick to try new things, and they solve problems 

boldly. These are their strong points. Their weak points include limited social 

experience, lack of historical knowledge, and the tendency to go to extremes. The 

process of personal growth is one of continuous progress in the course of making 

explorations. It is mot strange that people run into trowbse in the course of gceing 

through this process. Our organization at ail levels must concern themselves with he 

growth of young people; we must enthusiastically help and guide them to sum up their 

experience in the course of their activities, to seek truth, and to gradually improve 

themeelves. Young people who have high aspirations and lofty ideals must impose «trict 

demands upon themselves. When they have shortcomings and commit errors, they must dare 
to acknowledge these shortcomings and errors, and make corrections. They must not make 
excuses or adopt a laissez-faire attitude. They should have «a well-rounded 
understanding of themselves, remain humble and prudent, and make more progress. 

We are now developing an even greater and more arduous undertaking on the foundation 

built by our predecessors — the socialist modernization program. 
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Our goal is to bring into full play the strength of the socialist systec and quadruple 
annual agricultural and industrial output value by the end of this century, and raise 
our per-capita mationel income to 600-1, 000. We must work hard for another 30 to 50 
years on this basis, and strive to approach the evel of the developed coustries in 
economic development and basically eliminate powerty in China. This is the goal of 
“realizing the four modernizations program and rejeweneting the Chinese sation” thrat 
everyone is now talking about. To reslize this magnificent gos] requires de strenuous 
efforts of the people for generations to come. However, you people of the younger 
generation gust shoelder the responsibility first. The burden i« heavy and the road is 
long. It is hoped that young people of all mationslities throughout the country will 
bring the “4th May” revolutionary spirit into full play, stand in the forefront to 

carry out construction and reform, and march forward shoulder-to-shoulder with all the 
people in the country. 

To werk hard, „ must, first of all, have «a firm and correct political orientation. 
Why did some young people become the bactbone of the Chinese revolution during the “4th 
May” Movement, while others fled the battlefield and later even set themselves against 
the people? la the final nals, it is an issue of political orientation. Whether 
or not one Ses s correct political orientation will greatiy affect one’s social 
development. It will aleo greatly affect the growth of young people. Right now, we 
are exploring ways to build socialism with Chinese characteristics and living in a 
social environment in which we seet to carry out refors ant opening to the outside 
world. Our thinking is afie ted by various ideell, ies, by social and cultural 
activities as well as an ideological tencencies in society. If our young peop'’e do not 
have firm convictions in communism and are sot politically sober-minded, it is quite 
possible that their minds will be confused oy decadent capitalist and feudalist ideas 
of all types and by the tendencies toward bourgeois liberalization, and they wil! 
eventually lose their bearings. Today, to follow the correct political orientation 
means to uphold the fcur cardinal principles. Those who deviate from the four cardinal 
principles will inevitably go astray. Right now, a positive education on upholding the 
four cardinal principles is being carried owt in all fields of endeavor. This provides 
the broad masses with an excellent opportunity for political study and training. We 
hope that by going through this political study, the broad masses of young people will 
achieve obvious progress in fostering and following the correct political orientation. 

We must defy hardships in our struggle. This requires devotion, and still more 
down-to-earth and hardworcing efforts. Working relentlessly to overcome hardships and 
difficulties in the course of transforming nature and society is a prominent 
characteristic of many people with lofty ideale in our history — a virtwe of the 
Chinese nation and the party's glorious tradition. We should work hard when material 
conditions are pour, and should «till do so when they are improved. The development of 
the stat and society is made possible through efforts to overcome hardships and 
difficuliies, and thus requires continuous display of a hardworking spirit. Likewise, 
an individual's achievements are made by continuously displaying such spirit in 
conquering all kinds of difficulties. The great spiritual force that inspires people 
to create a better future is indispensable at all times and will never become 
outdated. Abandoning such revolutionary spirit for an easy life and comfort can 14 
to a lifeless society consisting of inert individuals. As Chima is still in the 
preliminary stage of socialism, we “ave carried out our «ocialist modernization under 
such circumstances and thus we should especially stress the importance of carrying 
forward the hardworking spirit, The broad masses of youth should work together with 
the rest of people across the country in actively responding to the call of the party 
Central Committee and the State Council by going all out in the campaign to increase 
production, practice economy, raise revenues, and reduce expenditures, and by working 
hard at their own jobe in order to contribute more to the modernization drive. 
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We must also acquire useful skills for our struggle, learning and improving them from 
both books and experience. These two kinds of study are both very important, and 
should be effectively combined; neither side should be overemphasized at the expense of 

the other. The scope of study covers theory, history, science, and general knowledge, 

as well as other people's useful experience. Through this study, one will be able to 
increase his ideological and political awareness, improve his work proficiency, and 
raise his ability to distinguish between right and wrong, tell the true from the false, 

control a complicated situation, and solve practical problems. Here I wish to 
emphasize, in particular, the question of studying Marxist theory and learning from 

foreign countries. As you know, Marxism is a science of general laws governing nature, 
society, and ideals; it is a theory for the proletariat and laboring masses to seek 
liberation, carry out revolution, and build socialism and communism. 

Marxism-Leninism-Mao Zedong Thought was, is, and will be the guidance for our work in 
all fields. Without studying and grasping the basic tenets of Marxism and effectively 

integrating them with practical experience -- that is, without a solid foundation of 

theory and practice -- a person can waver, lose his ability to distinguish the true 
from the false, be misled by appearances, and be influenced by erroneous ideals. This 

is the cause for the widespread ideological trend of bourgeois liberalization for the 
past few years, whicu affected and even toppled some individuals. As Comrade Deng 
Xiaoping said: “In current discussions, some people only pay attention to appearances 

because they lack foundations in theory and practice. Only by laying a firm foundation 
can one correct mistakes, including ‘leftist’ and rightist mistakes.” Therefore, it is 

of vital importance to our party and state to train successive generations of youth to 
really grasp and effectively apply Marxist theory. Our organizations at all levels 

must make this task an important item on their agendas and carry it out firmly and 

effectively. It must be pointed out here that the fundamental tenets of 
Marxism-Leninism are to be studied in close connection with the study of the party's 

current policies and that they should be combined in an organic way. The party's 
current policies are the results of integration of the fundamental Marxist-Leninist 
tenets with the present realities — a concrete application, reflection, enrichment, 

and development of these tenets in our country's new historical conditions. 
Formulation and implementation of the current policies cannot depart from 
Marxist-Leninist guidance; likewise, Marxist-Leninist works cannot be abstractly 
studied from book to book without attention being paid to the party's current 
policies. We must be very clear about this in our minds. Opening to the outside world 
has provided a good opportunity and condition for large numbers of young people and 
others to learn good things from abroad. Whether or not we have such a study 
opportunity will make quite a difference to us in undertaking socialist modernization. 
We should study all exemplary foreign cultures, advanced science and technology, and 
managerial experiences. We must not learn anything backward, negative, or decadent and 

must resolutely resist such things. This is the general principle we must always 
uphold on the question of learning things from abroad. 

Youths should learn by practice and learn from the people. Practice is the source and 
end-result of all knowledge. We should use the knowledge we have acquired to solve 

practical problems in building a socialist material and spiritual civilization. At the 
same time, we should pay attention to acquiring knowledge and enriching ourselves in 

practice. The masses of people are the main part of social practice. The process of 
practice by youths is actually a process of integrating themselves with the broad 
masses of people and learning from the latter. 

Party organizations and government departments at all levels should enthusiastically 
show concern for young people, understand them, give them guidance, and effectively 
provide conditions fur them to grow up in a healthy way and bring their role into 

play. Our undertakings need the erduous efforts of young people, and our ideals are to 

be realized through the joirt efforts of young and other people throughout the country. 
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I hope that the young people of all nationalities across the country will carry forward 
the glcrious tradition of the May 4th Movement, prepare their spirits, fight 
heroically, and build with their own hands a glorious future for the motherland, 
themselves, and their prosperity. 

ZHAO ZIYANG M&ZTS WITH OUTSTANDING YOUNG PEOPLE 

00 50102 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 1310 GMT 4 May 87 

[By reporters Zhang Sutang and He Ping) 

{Excerpts} Beijing, 4 May (XINHUA) -- [Passage omitted] Zhao Ziyang, acting general 
secretary of the CPC Central Committee and premier of the State Council, met with 71 
outstanding young people from all over the country at the Yuairen Hall in Zhongnanhai 
today, shortly before the latter were to attend a national forum. He had a group 
picture taken with them. Comrades Xi Zhongxun, Li Peng, Yu Qiuli, Wang Zhaoguo, Wang 
Zhen, and Bo Yibo were present at the meeting and in the picture. They also attended 
the forum sponsored by the CYL Central Committee. [passage omitted] 

In his speech at the forum, Song Defu, first secretary of the CYL Central Committee 
Secretariat, said: Members of the younger generation should live up to the 

expectations of the older, the requirements of the era, and the great trust of the 
people. They should have firm faith, a fighting spirit, a wide field of vision, a 

scientific approach, and ideas of dedication, and should observe strict discipline. 

They should be educated, disciplined young people with lofty ideals and morality. 
[passage omitted] 

Responsible persons of the CYL Central Committee, the Propaganda and Organization 
Departments of the CPC Central Committee, the PLA General Political Department, the 
State Education Commission, and other departments concerned attended today's forum. 

TWO-PARTY SYSTEM MAINTAINS BOURGEOIS DICTATORSHIP 

HKO4O846 Beijing JIEFANGJUN BAO in Chinese 23 Apr 87 p 3 

[Artidle by Shi Dafeng (2457 1129 1496) and Ma Guoqing (7456 0948 1987): “The 
*Two-Party System’ is ‘Two Hands Used by the Bourgeoisie To Rule the People”) 

[Text] When it comes to 1 capitalist country’s political party system, the “two-party 
system,” or the system with two main bourgeois political parties ruling a country by 
turns is relatively often seen. The United Kingdom, the United States, and Canada 

today fall into this category. 

The “two-party” system was \\istorically formed ‘n the capitalist social, political, and 
economic struggle. In the 1530's two opposing political factions formed in the British 
Parliament. Centering on this, the Conservative Party and the Liberal Party, were 
successfully organized in the country with a pattern set for two parties exercising 
rule in turn. In the early 20th century, the British Labor Party was set up, taking 
the place of the Liberal Party. A situation in which the Conservative and the Labor 
Party exercised rule by turns or jointly appeared. in the United Kingdom any party 
that wins a majority of the seats in the House cf Commons in an election is allowed to 
organize a cabinet and become the ruling party. e other party becomes the opposition 
party. Given a change in seats, the opposition party can assume power anytime. 
{paragraph continues] 
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Other minor British parties also hold some seats in Parliament. But their strength is 

quite limited. It is not possible for them to participate in, or organize a cabinet. 
Shortly after the founding of the United States the Congress had opposing politica! 
factions, that is, federalists and opponents of federalism, who later developed into 

the Republican Party and the Democratic Party. These two parties, being equal in 
strength, have respectively monopolized the seats of the two houses of the U.S. 

Congress. The presidency has been held in turn by people elected from among members of 
the two parties. Since the U.S. president is not appointed by the political party 
holding the majority of seats in Congress and is instead elected by voting 
representatives elected by the constituencies of various states, the party to which the 
president belongs is the ruling party. So the ruling party is not necessarily the 

majority party in Congress. Furthermore, given the introduction of the principle of 
the “separation of powers" in the United States, this makes for a complicated situation 
in the relations between the U.S. president and the Congress, especially given a 
situation in which the party to which che president belongs does not have the majority 
vote in Congress, relations become more complicated and delicate. At present, the 
struggle in U.S. political circles centering on arms sales to Iran is a reflection of 
these complicated relations. 

On the surface, this “two-party system, with one party in power and one party in 
opposition, allowing mutual supervision and rule on a rotating basis, seems quite 
“democratic.” In fact, whether it is a two-party system or multi-party system the 
bourgeois nature of these political parties cannot be changed, and the nature of 

capitalist states especially cannot be changed. In a Western country, two mainly 
bourgeois political parties assuming power by turns only p’ay different roles in 
upholding a bourgeois dictatorship, with different effects produced. The ruling party 
can use the strength of the national government to promote policies favorable to the 
bourgeoisie. When there is a crisis with the rule of the political party in power, the 
opposition party can also use its own detached position to criticize, attack and even 
overthrow the goveriment, availing itself of the opportunity to assume power and 
continue the exercise of bourgeois rule. Also, despite the struggle between them, just 
as Lenin pointed out, this is only a matter of “two bourgeois political parties using 

the spectacular but empty fighting between them to deceive the people and divert the 
latter's attention from personal interests." Engels also said: “Oligarchy does not 
rely on constantly keeping the regime in the same hands to perpetuate its existence and 
instead resorts to these means. It causes the regime to be let go by one hand and be 

immediately grabbed by another. The two-party system represents the “two hands with 

which the bourgeoisie grabs power and is a form of bourgeois dictatorship. 

It should be noted of course that the “two-party system" or “multi-party system" in 
Western countries has an aspect of maintaining the bourgeois dictatorship. But it 
naturally also causes the diffusion of these countries’ strengths. It is a major cause 
of political instability and a repeated change of governments in certain Western 

countries. It should also be noted that the political party system in the West is not 

something fixed. Given a major change in the balance of class forces, or objective 

conditions that make capitalist states incapable of maintaining even false democracy, 
there can be a total change in the bourgeois pattern of rule at any time, turning a 
multi-party system or two-party system into a naked fascist one-party system. Eloquent 
proof is provided by the fascist rule of Germany, Japan and Italy during World War II. 
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WEN WEI PO ON DECISION TO REDUCE TROOPS, PART 2 

HKO41338 Hong Kong WEN WEI PO in Chinese 4 May 87 p 7 

[Report: “The Eve of the Abolition and Merger of the Military Regions -- The Inside 
Story of Reducing 1 Million Troops Part Two") 

[Text! An “All Directional Undulation” [subhead] 

The organs of the General Staff Headquarters, General Political Department, and Generel 
Logistics Department of the PLA were reduced by nearly 50 percent in the year. The Air 
Force, Navy, and Second Artillery were reduced and readjusted correspondingly. The 11 
military regions were streamlined and merged into 7 military regions. A total of 31 
units at and above the Army level and 4,054 divisional and regimental units were cut 
down. 

Meanwhile, the county and city people's Armed Forces departments were transferred to 
local administration and the officers «and men were no longer on active duty. The 
leading bodies at various levels red ed the number of the deputy posts. The 76 kinds 
of official posts of the organs and troops were assumed by ordinary soldiers. As a 
result, the proportion of officers and men was 1 to 3.3. Beginning that year, a total 
of 600,000 officers were to be released from military service and be transferred to the 
localities within 3 years.... 

Almost everyone was confronted with the choice of leaving or staying and the actual 
benefits of the family of every soldier were affected. 

It was a “three-dimensional vibration” and an “all directional undulation” from inside 
to outside and from the top to lower levels. It was a “major operation" performed to 
thoroughly remold the huge body of the Army. 

All this happened when the war of self-defense continued in the south, when the party 
took vigorous measures to attain a favorable turn in party style and had not yet 
achieved the expected results, and when the bold and resolute economic and political 
reforms took place and old things were replaced by new emerging ones. Consequently, 
the large-scale Army streamlining became an extremely complicated task. 

It was soul-stirring. It gave us much food for thought. 

Which of the "Big Temples" Would Be Dismantled? [subhead] 

On 20 May 1985, several military passenger aircraft landed at the Shoudu western 
suburban airport one after another. Following the commanders and political commissars 
of various armed services and military regions, the chiefs of all units at and above 
Army leur were summoned respectively in two groups to Beijing Jingxi Guesthouse to 
attend the enlarged meeting of the Central Military Commission. 

Through deliberations and discussions over the year, the plan for large scale 
structural reform and streamlining was to be approved. Which of the 4 “big temples” 
would be dismantled out of the 11? The result of who will stay and who will leave were 
to be announced very soon. 
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It was certain that none of the commanders and political commissars of the 11 military 
regions was against the measure taken to streamline the Army. Each of them clearly 
stated his position on resolutely accepting the decision no matter which military 
region was dismantled. In the depth of their hearts, however, each expected that his 
region would not be chosen to be dismantled. 

Each Expected His Region to Be Retained [subhead] 

As the saying goes, one's children are always the apples of one's eyes. Regarding a 
military leader, the troops painstakingly built up and organized by him are like his 
own children. They are closely related to him. Over the past 6 months, the leaders 
present took part in deliberating the preliminary plan of the Central Military 
Commission on the abolition and merger of the military regions. For this reason, the 

military regions that were to be abolished had done a great deal of preparatory work. 
Nevertheless, they could not help thinking that they had every reason to keep 
themselves from being abolished. One said that his region is located at the frontier, 
which is of strategic importance; the other said that his region is a material 
collection and distribution center, which is easy for stationing troops; another said 

this his region is the reserve force for fighting big battles, which can give 
consideration to several directions... Even though there was no possibility of being 
retained, the leaders of the respective military regions still had the idea of giving 
things to chance before boarding the aircraft. 

Military science is a science based on experience. It is impossible to do an 

experiment before the outburst of war. For this reason, it would be difficult for 
every theory and strategy to be absolutely accurate. Nontheless, we cannot wait to do 
anything until we are absolutely sure of it. While discussing streamlining of organs 
in 1982, Deng Xiaoping said: "First, we should be determined and second, we should do 
work meticulously. One cannot attend to each and every aspect of an issue no matter 
how meticulous one is. This must be stated in advance." 

UNIVERSITY, COLLEGE ENROLLMENT SYSTEM UPDATED 

HKO40841 Beijing RENMIN RIBAO in Chinese 30 Apr 87 p 3 

[Dispatch by reporter Bi Qianzhong (3968 0356 1813): “Changes Made in Enrollment of 
Regular Institutions of Higher Learning This Year") 

[Text] On 24 April, The State Education Commission issued the “Provisional Regulations 
for Enrollment of Regular Institutions of Higher Learning“ (hereinafter calld 
"Provisional Regulations”). The Provisional Regulations constitute the law for 
enrollment of China's regular institutions of higher learning. Beginning this year, 
enrollment for regular institutions of higher learning will be carried out according to 
these provisional regulations instead of the regulations made very year in the past. 

The Provisional Regulations point out: While recruiting students, the regular 
institutions of higher learning must implement the principle of enrolling students 
through all-round assessment of tie candidates moral, intellectual, and physical 
qualities and of admitting the best qualified candidates. Enrollment for the regular 
institutions of higher learning must be conducive to the development of secondary 
school education and to social stability and unity. Those who are eligible in these 
respects will de chosen according to state plans and unified nationwide entrance 

examinations will be held. [paragraph continues] 
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Students are admitted with each province, autonomous region, and municipality direct|y 
under the central government as a unit. 

The Provisional Regulations stipulate that Chinese citizens who meet the following 
requirements may take part in the entrance examinations for regular institutions o! 
higher learning: They must support the four card{nal principles, love the motherland, 
observe discipline and laws, and express determination to study hard for the social is‘ 
modernization program; they must be senior middle school graduates or have the same 
education level; they must be in good health and be unmarried; and they must be under 
25 or under 23 for those who apply for foreign language institutes (except for 
teachers colleges). 

Foreign nationals residing in China who are graduated from senior middle schools or 
have the same education level, who are in good health, and who are under 25 may also 
apply for the entrance examinations. The State Education Commission will make separat 
regulations for recruiting students from among Hong Kong, Macao, and Taiwan compatriots 
and Chinese nationals residing abroad. The State Education Commission will make 
separate regulations with the departments concerned for enrollment in art academics, 
institutes of physical culture, military academies, civil aviation schools, and 
colleges under the Ministry of Public Security. 

To pave way for in-service personnel with rich practical experience to apply for 

institutions of higher learning, the provisional regulations stipulate that the 
entrance requirements for these students should be duly relaxed. With the 
recommendation of the unit where they work and with the approval of the college 

admission committee of the province, autonomous region, or municipality directly unde: 
the central government, the age limit for outstanding young people with rich practica! 
experience may be e~tended to 28. There is no age limit for those with specia! 
contributions. They may be either single or married. The college admission committee 
of any province, autonomous region, or municipality directly under the centra! 
government may decide to adequately lower the admission threshold for candidates who 
meet the above-mentioned conditions and let the school select those best qualified for 
admission. 

The Preis tonal Regulations stipulate that enrollment in regular institutions of higher 
learning will be divided into the following three forms: State assignment, studen' 
financed by the unit where they will be placed after graduation, and students studying 
at their own expense. It has been reported that 51,000 students will be financed by 
the units where they will be placed after graduation and 5,800 students will study a‘ 
their own expense this year. The admission threshold for students studying at their 
own expense should be adequately lowered. 

The Provisional Regulatione stipulate that attention should be paid to the political, 
ideological, and moral qualities of the candidates. Assessment will be made according 
to the personal behavior of the candidates. Admission will not be given to any 
candidate who opposes either in words or action the four cardinal principles and 
refuses to mend his ways after repeated education; nor to any candidate who disrupts 
social order, engages in smuggling or peddles smuggled goods, engages in graft and 
steals, or commits other criminal offenses; nor to any candidate who is morally 
degenerate, who indulges in indecent behavior, and who is unwilling to turn over a new 
leaf. 
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In order to do a better job in implementing the principle of “admitting students 
through all-round assessment of their moral, intellectual, and physical qualities” and 
the principle of “selecting the best qualified candidates for admission," and to give 
the institutions of higher learning greater decisionmaking authority, the Provisional 
Regulations call for gradual implementation of the system in which “the colleges and 
universities have the final say in recruiting students, while the general offices in 
charge of enrollment exercise supervision,” that is, in dealing with candidates who 
have been found qualified through the assessment of their political, ideological, and 
moral qualities, who have passed the physical test, and whose grades in the unified 

entrance examination are above the control mark, the college or university may decide 
by itself whether or not it will review the candidate's file and admit him, while the 
college admission committee of any provisce, autonomous region, or municipality 
directly under the central government exercises supervision. 

The Provisional Regulations stipulate that candidates entitled to special treatment 
will be selected even with lower marks or be recruited on a priority basis when their 
conditions are the same as cthers. On the premise of giving overall consideration to 
the candidates selected, al. localities may decide on the extent of special treatment 

in light of their local conditions. 

fo implement the party's education policy in an all-round way and teach students in 
‘ordance with their aptitude so as to make up for shortcomings in examinations, the 

rovisional Regulations stipulate that institutions of higher learning will be 
empowered by the state to enroll students who are recommended by schools without going 

rough examinations. In addition to the 46 institutions of higher learning and normal 

colleges that have been empowered by the State Education Commission this year, the 
commission will authorize senior middle schools in Sichuan and Fujian Provinces to 
recommend, on a trial basis, senior middle school graduates with all-round moral, 

intellectual, and physical qualities who have made outstanding achievements politically 
and ideologically to institutions of higher learning to continue their studies. The 
Provisional Regulations also stipulate that some senior middle schools considered by 
provincial level educational departments to have qualified teaching staff and correct 
guidelines in running schools may send some graduates with relatively good moral, 
intellectual, and physical development to local institutions of higher learning with 
the approval of the college admission committees of various provinces, autonomous 
regions, and municipalities directly under the central authority, should none of the 
students be qualified in the unified national entrance examinations. 

To enforce law and discipline and ensure the smooth pregress of enrollment work, the 
Provisional Regulations have laid down measures to punish the candidates and enrollment 
personnel who violate discipline and lav. 

To implement the principle of all-round development of moral, intellectual, physical, 
virtuous, and labor qualities, beginning from 1988, institutions of higher learning 
will include senior middle school graduates’ social practice and physical education in 
the evaluation of their qualifications. Students who have not participated in social 

practice or ~ho have failed to get qualifications in social practice and those who have 
failed to meet the standards for physical culture (with the exception of those who are 
exempt from taking physical culture courses) are not qualified as candidates for 
regular institutions of higher learning. 
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CHINA DAILY COMMENTS ON NEW EDUCATION REFORMS 

OW270650 Beijing XINHUA in English 0551 GMT 27 Apr 87 

[Text] Beijing, April 27 (XINHUA) — New education reforms are planned to enable 
China s schools and colleges to meet the needs of the country's economic development, 
today’s CHINA DAILY quoted He Dongcang, vice-minister of the State Education Commission 
as saying. 

Schools and colleges will introduce curricula and set aside class periods for students 
to learn labour techniques and study the society and people in field-work, he said at 
the third national congress of the Chinese Educational Workers’ Union. 

No students have been sent to work in rural areas and factories for a period of time 
since 1977. That practice was prevalent during the "Cultural Revolution” (1966-76). 

“However, while we corrected the wrongs done by the gang of four, we have neglected the 

education encouraging students to do labor and keep contact with reality,” he said. 

The excessive drive for high college entrance grades and school work have also 
prevented students from integrating into society. 

Worse, neglect of practical teaching and the drive to get to the university have also 
taken their toll in rural areas and small towns. Although a few students there make it 
to college each year, the majority, who remain in their hometowns and villages, have no 
chance to learn technique and technology useful for local industrial and agricultural 
deve lopment. 

The state will introduce a supervising body at all levels to oversee whether schools 
follow the proper educational principles and requirements. 

College entrance examinations and admissions also will change gradually, he said. All 
efforts are aimed to reduce the strain caused by the drive for college entrance grade. 

At the same time, China will readjust its regulations on sending students abroad to 
ensure that what these students study will meet the needs of the country's development, 
he said. 

The full announcement, which will be made public in May, requires schools, government 
agencies and enterprises to help prospective young employees choose majors that suit 
the demands of the institutions. 

Those who have obtained financial support from relatives are allowed to go for study as 
individual students, he said. However, those who have won scholarships ar4 stipends 
from foreign schools and organizations must obtain consent from their employers, which 
have the right to demand the prospective students to change their majors. 

Once the institutions give permission the students must sign a contract with their 
employers specifying their purpose of studies and the date of return. 

The contractors will have legal responsibility. 
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RENMIN RIBAO ON IMPROVING UNIVERSITY EDUCATION 

HKO41407 Beijing RENMIN RIBAO in Chinese 30 Apr 87 p 3 

{Article by Zhang Chijian (1728 2170 1017): “Ideological Education for University 
Students Is ‘Systems Engineering 

[Text] As revealed by some teachers and cadres in charge of politics! Sers in 
universities in Harbin ‘ity, ideological education for students is “system: 

engineering,” and coordination of people in various fields is necessary for turning 
out qualified university scudents. 

As they pointed out, toe minds of university students are subject to four kinds of 
influences, that is, te influence of secondary school education, of family education, 
of the mental attitude of universities’ teachers and staff, and the influence of 
propaganda and public opinion. On the whole, these influences are good. However, 
attention shouid de paid to correcting the tendency to overlook ideological and 
political work, which has been comparatively serious over the last few years. 

Slackness in secondary school education in morality has added to the burden of 
universities in their ideological and political work. Comrades in some universities 
say that new students are generally the most lax in discipline and know the least about 
civilization and courtesy. This has a lot to do with thier youthful age, but what is 
more important is that it also indicates that secondary schools lay undue stress on 
intellectual education to the neglect of moral education. Now many secondary schools 
blindly seek a higher percentage of students entering higher grade schools. This has 
given rise to a situation in which some teachers and students overlook moral 
education. As a result, after entering universities, these students do not do well in 
observing discipline, in showing good manners to others, and is handing their 
relationships with others. Thus, the work concerning moral education that should have 
been completed in secondary schools has to be done in universities. This affects the 
depth of ideological and political work in universities, disrupts their plan for 
carrying out ideological and political work among students, and is detrimental to the 
healthy growth of students. Therefore, these comrades hope that secondary schools can 
provide universities with qualified students who develop intellectually, morally, and 
physically. 

Parents’ undue kindness is very harmful to the healthy growth of university students. 
For reasons of age and economic conditions, university students rely very much on their 
parents and are therefore subject to the influence of their parents. Parents are 
generally of the opinion that since it is not easy to jain university entrance, their 
children should be given exceptional and “preferential” consideration once they succeed 
in the entrance examination. For example, their spending money is ensured. Although 
some parents may not be rich, they grant whatever is requested" by their children; 
they do not care much about how their children spend the money they are given. Another 
example is that many parents do not let their children do housework, so as to ensure 
their study time. As a result, quite a number of university students have a poor 
attitude toward work, and they do not even know how to do simple laundry or sewing and 
mending. These parents action is not advantageous to helping their children foster 
the style of hard struggle, diligence, and thrift. Comrades in the universities hope 
that these parents will raise their children with loving care from the long-term 
standpoint of fostering successors for the country. 
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Because they with teachers and staff in universities, students are greatly influenced 

by them. The problem now is that some universities teachers and staff members cannot 

set a good example for students. Others have affected the minds of their students in a 
negative manner. Not many teachers can closely combine their teaching with the work of 
educating students. Many teachers leave the classroom as soon as their class is over. 

Some teachers are not conscientious enough in preparing and giving lessons. Others 
even grumble in the classroom. Ali this has had a bad influence on the students’ 
winds. Comrades in the universities have said that universities should be turned into 
sites for effectively giving ideological and political education to students. The key 
to achieving this end is to improve the quality of university teachers and staff 
meabers and to enable them to understand that their job is fostering qualified 
university students. 

Propaganda and public opinion should not be “more of an obstacle than a help.” In 
carrying out propaganda among university students, it is necessary to take the 
students “bearing strains into account. Take the following as an example: While 
propagating that we are now “in the era of knowledge explosion,” some newspapers and 
magazines say that 80 percent of the knowledge the students learn in universities will 
become obsolete after their graduation. This propaganda has produced side effects on 
the students. 

MORE MASTER'S CANDIDATES TO ENROLL FROM WORKFORCE 

OW221008 Beijing XINHUA in English 0810 GMT 22 Apr 87 

[rent]! Beijing, April 22 (XINHUA) -- China plans to enroll 41,000 people to study for 
master's degrees this year, and universities, colleges and research institutions have 

started the final examinations for postgraduate candidates. 

Starting this year, China will enroll more people who have gained experience from years 
of practical work to study for master's degrees. 

According to a decision adopted early this month by the State Education Commiszion, 
postgraduate candidates who have spent some years in the workforce will have priority 
in majors such as philosophy, social sciences and applied sciences. 

Officials from the Education Commission said that in this way China will have more 
qualified postgraduates and postgraduate education will be improved to meet the needs 
of the socialist four modernizations construction. 

Since working postgraduate candidates have less time tc prepare for the entrance 
examinations compared with this year's college graduates, the commission has decided to 
lower the pass marks for the first exeminations. 

According to the decision, those college graduates who have been enrolled to study for 
master’s degrees this year will be encouraged to work for one to three years before 

starting postgraduate courses. 

Education officials believe that a few years in the workforce will help this year's 
college graduates improve their political level and their ability to handle prac ical 

work. 
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EDUCATION WORKERS HEAR INSTRUCTION ON DEMOCRACY 

HK270345 Hong Kong WEN WEI PO in Chinese 27 Apr 87 p 2 

[Report by Liu Jui-shao (0491 6904 4801): “The Educational Workers’ Trade Union of 
China Relays Zhao Ziyang Instruction on Building Democracy Where Intellectuals Are 
Concent rated 

{Text} The Third National Congress of the Chinese Educational Workers’ Trade Union 
opened in Beijing on 26 April. People attending this meeting will exchange opinions on 
the major issues in education. When making speeches, Li Kingwan, deputy chairman of 
the Educational Workers" Trade Union, and Luo Gan, vice president of the All-China 
Federation of Trade Unions, both talked about strengthening the building of democracy 
in schools. 

At a meeting of the chiefs of delegation yesterday, Yu Qinghe, secretary of the the 
Secretariat of the All-China Federation of Trade Unions, relayed Preaier Zhao Ziyang's 
instruction that “institutions where many intellectuals work should take the lead in 
building democracy.” 

In the trade union work report to the congress, Li Kingwan said that educational 
workers must mot neglect and weaken the building of democracy in schools, and we must 
not allow anyone to suppress normal democratic life among the people under the excuse 
of opposing bourgeois liberalization or even to retaliate against teaching staff. 

He also revealed that the authorities concerned are stepping up efforts to promote 
educational legislation so that there will be a complete set of effective and mature 
systems, forms, and methods for democratic dialogue, management, and supervision in 
schools, and they will be codified into law. 

Li Xingwar. said: Two major tasks will be fulfilled in the future in the ed. ational 
field: First, raising the professional competence of teaching staff and training more 
qualified young teachers; and second, improving the working and living conditions of 
teachers and making teachers respected in society. 

Ni Zhifu, member of the CPC Central Political Bureau and president of the All-China 
Federation of Trade Unions, attended the meeting on 26 April. 

NIE RONGZHEN STRESSES ‘FAMILY EDUCATION’ 

HKO40344 Beijing JIEFANGJUN BAO in Chinese 25 Apr 87 p 1 

{[Report: “Nie Rongzher Writes to Yu Qiuli on the Importance of Family auction“ 

[Text] Om 14 April, Nie Rongzhen, vice chairman of the Central Militry Commission, 
wrote a letter to Yu Qiuli, director of the PLA General Political Department, pointing 
out that family education is the most important link in the healthy growth of 
youngsters, and that our cadres should properly educate their children and 
grandchildren in order to maintain and develop the good traditions and morality of our 
Chinese nation. 
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Marshal Nie said in the letter that he recently read some reports about strengthening 
ideological education among young people and found it necessary to call for the entire 
society to care about the healthy growth of youngsters. Among all links in education 
in society, family education is one of the most important. When analyzing the reasons 
for their mistakes, many juvenile delinquents said that improper family education had 
caused the serious consequences among then. 

In the letter Marshal Nie pointed out: “Family education is so important because it is 
most influential and has three characteristics: 1) The childhood of a person is the 
earliest period of this education. 2) The close relationship between parents and 
children makes the parents the most influential people for the children. 3) As a 
family lives together, the children are imperceptibly influenced by what they 
constantly see and hear from the parents. Therefore, family education plays a great 
role in the forming of a person's values and morality. Since ancient times, the 
Chinese people have always attached great importance to family education. There are 
many works in this regard, inclucing “Family Education Standards” by Sima Guang, 
“Family Lessons” by fan Zhitui, and “Maxims for Running Family Affairs.” Even the 
“Three-Character Classic,” the first primer in ancient schools, 41860 included the verse 
that “a father is to be blamed if he only raises and does not educate his children,” 
which clearly specified the responsibility of family education. Ancient people in 
China attached importance to “family instruction,” “family style,” and “family 
standards” which all included some requirements for family education. A family which 
could properly educate their children was praised and called “a family of decorum;” but 
if a family could not educate the children properly, it would be criticized for “net 
maintaining a good family style,” “not conducting strict family education,” and “not 
having good family standards.” Of course, these were feudalist educational thoughts, 
but they showed that ancient people in China deeply understood the importance of family 
education, and established a complete set of educational principles, goals, contents, 
and methods. At present, the educational tasks in our socialist society are much more 
complex and arduous than in ancient feudal times. Schools now bear the main 
responsibility for education. At the same time, famiiy education remains an important 
part of education for the younger generation. Parents are required to closely 
cooperate with schools to consolidate and improve the results of education. We have 
had a great number of theoretical works about modern family educecion, but they are 
less infilvential than the ancient standards. At present, sore and more families have 
only one child. How to properly raise these children and train them as qualified 
successors in the proletarian revolutionary cause will be a question concerning a)! 
families and the entire society. 

Mars dal Nie said: “Family education should be conducted in two major aspects. On the 
one hand, family education is conducted through instruction. Parents tell their 
children what they should and should not do in a patient and skillful way. Thies is a 
method of verbal instruction. On the other hand, family education should also be 
conducted through exemplary ways. That is, parents set a good example for their 
children and use their good manner and behavior to influence the children. This is a 
method of teaching by personal example. la fact, all parents are wittingly or 
unwittingly setting some kind of example and giving some kind of instruction to their 
children at all times, thus strongly influencing their children. Some parents also 
exert influence on the intelligence development of their children, and thie is more 
obvious in families where the parents have a good educational background. There is no 
lack of such instances where the trade or profession of the older generation is passed 
on to the younger generation in China and other countries, in both modern end ancient 
times. On the contrary, if a young person has become a delinquent and the parents are 
8160 found to be ill-behaved, then people may say that “like fether, like son.” Of 
course, we should not view things so absolutely; otherwise, it will be no different 
from the abeurd theory of blood heritage. 
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Marshal Nie pot ted out: At present, all kinds of unhealthy tendencies have become « 
serious obstacle to proper family education. if parents are indulging in unhealthy 
tendencies, how can the) properly educate their children and advise their children to 
resist and overcome unhealthy tendencies? If the unhealthy tendencies are passed from 
the older to the younger generation in families, then the morality of our nation and 
the fine tradition of our party will all be gone before long, so we must take this very 
seriously. For the sake of our sational interest, we must resolutely oppose unhealthy 
tendencies and properly educate our children and grandchildren so as to maintain and 
develop the noble spirit and morality of the Chinese nation.” 

In the letter, Marshal Nie also talked about the issue of how t» look at the children 
of senior cadres. He said: "Most of the children of senior cadres are good, just as 
most of the children of ordinary people are good. Indeed, « all cumber of senior 
cadres’ children have become bad due to poor ‘amily education, and the influence of 
unhealthy tendencies in their families and in society. This is as common as the 
degeneration of the children from ordinary people's families. Their mistakes should be 
analyzed concretely so as to draw a4 lesson. It is mot correct to generally aecribe 
their mistakes to the fact that they are children of senior cadres, and it is not right 
to think that all children from senior cadres’ families will certainly behave badly. 
This idea is in fact no different from the “leftist” viewpoint of judging a person's 
political quality merely according to his family background, which preva led in the 
past. Some people simply negate all children of senior cadres and even regard their 
normal appointments, which are in fact their right, as unhealthy tendencies. This is 
extremely unfair. la my view, this contradiction was caused by the fact that « emall 
number of children of senicr cadres had indeed done evil and perpetrated outrages by 
relying on their powerful family connections, or had lined their pockets or obtained 
official positions through the influence of their parents. Such things will certainly 
cause popular indignation and disgust. As a popular saying goes that “a piece of 
rotten meat may ruin the whole pot of sow.” The public indignation against these 
people is righteous. We should handle these cases impartially: Those who are not 
promoted and appointed through regular organizational procedures should be demoted and 
divmissed. Those who have committed crimes should be arresved or executed according to 
law without leniency. Cadres who seek private gains for their children in irregular 
ways and who eh.c.d their wrong-doing children should also be punished according to 
discipline or law, according to the seriousness of their cases. Without doing this, we 
will not be able to redress the grievances of the lie, to warn other cadres and 
their children who try to follow bed examples, and to prompt people to really pay 
attention to family education. on the other hand, it is also necessary to resoutely 
expose the sinister picts of a emall camer of people who viciously slander cadres’ 
children in an attempt to evoke a grievance from the masses and to stir up trouble in 
society. We must do so to ensure that people have a correct understanding of facts and 
thus can become united. Therefore, we must set higher and stricter requirements for 
our cadres, especially senior cadres, in the matter of educating their children, and 
the, must bear greater responsibility in properly educating their children. This is 
mot only a family matter, but is also an important matter that has a bearing on the 
party's reputation and the state's lasting order and stability. We must never take it 
lightly. I aleo propose that henceforth, when we assess a cadre, we should also view 
the condition of his faul education and consider this as part of his work 
performance. In short, this must be taken more seriously, and only thus can we prompt 
people to pay sufficient a:tention to this matter.” 

Director Yu Qiuli responded to Marshal Nie e letter on 21 April, and said: We have 
realised the importance of Vice Chairman Niese instruction, and will take family 
education in cadres’ families as an important part of the Army's political work. 
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Director Yu has decided to take «a number of measures to rapidly put Vice Chairman Nie 
instruction into practice. 

PUBLISHING BOUSE OFFICIAL ON EDITOR'S SUSPENSION 

HK270327 Hong Kong ZHONGGUO TONGKUN SHE in Chinese 1343 GMT 22 Apr 87 

[Text] Hong Kong, 22 Apr (ZBONCCUO TONGKUN SHE) -- While giving « special interview to 
a ZBONCCUO TONCKUN SHE reporter today, Jiang Binxiang, deputy director of the Chinese 
People’s Literature Publishing Bouse, revealed the truth of the “Liu Kinwu incident,” 
which has been followed with quch interest by the people. He said that immediately 
after being published in RENNIN WENKUE the controversial article by Ma Jian excited the 
strong dissatisfaction of the Tibetan students in Beijing. Believing that this article 
had vilified and uglified the living customs of the Tibetan people, they proposed to 
start an open discussion with the author and sharply criticized RENMIN WENKUE for 
having recklessly carried this article. Moreover, the two Tibrtan vice chairren of the 
Chinese National People Congress, Baingen Erdini Qoigyi Gyaincain and Ngapoi Ngawan, 
Jigme, have lee sharply criticized the article. Therefore, the incident attracted tae 
attention of the departments concerned and a decision was made to temporarily suspend 
Editor in Chief Lia Kinwsu from duty for self-examination. 

Jiang Binxiang is now hosting an “Exhibition of the Life of Laoshe,” jointly sponsored 
by the Chinese People’s Literature Publishing House and the Hong Kong branch of the 
Joint Publishing Company. He also cleared up « misunderstanding. He explained that 
the Chinese People’s Literature Publiching House and RENMIN WENKUE are two different 
organizations. The former is directiy under the State News sod Publications 
Administration, which was set up not lorg age: and the later is only « journal run by 

the Chinese Writers’ Association. Meany people at home and abroad often lum them 
together. After the article by Ma Jian was published in RENNIN WENKUE, the Chinese 
People’s Literature Publishing House received many harsh telephone calle from Tibetan 
students. Only through giving many explanations could they clear up this 
misunderstanding. 

However, Jiang Binxieng said that the Chinese People’s Literature Publishing House and 
RENMIN WENKUE know each other very well. As some of the works by Liu Kinwu were also 
published by the People’s Literature Publishing House, he aleo knows very well the “Liu 
inen incident.” He said that at present Liu Kinwu is only temporarily suspended {rom 
duty for self-examination, rather than having resigned and gone somewhere elee. 
Moreover, the appraisal of the previous works by Liu Kinwu will mot change because of 
the incident. Hie masterpiece entitled “The Bell and Drum Tower,” which won «4 national 
literary Ward and the Maodung Literary Award lest year, was also filmed and well 
received not long ago, thus boosting the sales of the original work. 

Jiang Binxiang repeatedly stressed that a6 the activities of “the struggle against 
bourgeois liberalization” are strictly confined within the CPC and the political and 
ideological field, it will mot affect the publishing of Chinese literature. The 
publishing plans of the Chinese People’s Literature Publishing House, which were worked 
out long ago, including its publishing plans for foreign literature, will not change 
because of the “struggle against bourgeois liberalization.” Of course, «as the 
publishing principle of the Chinese People’s Literature Publishing House always focuses 
on outetanding Chinese literary works, it only supplementarily and selectively 
publishes some representstive and infiwential foreign works which might play an 
enlightening and referential role in the development of Chinese literature. Therefore, 
the situation of the minor taking precedence over the mayor will not occur. 
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Jiang Binxiang also disclosed that the drafting work on the Chinese copyright law is 
almost completed for its timely submission to next year's NPC session for examination 
and approval. He optimistically predicted that following the implementation of the 
copyright law in China for a period of time, China will prossess the conditions to join 
the international copyright convention. By then, the literary exchange between China 
and foreign countries will be greatly enlivened. 

DISCIPLINE INSPECTION FORUM IN COASTAL AREAS HELD 

OWO10419 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 1119 GMT 29 Apr 87 

[By RENMIN RIBAO reporter Yin Pinduan and XINHUA reporter Ding Shiyi] 

[Excerpts] Guangzhou, 28 Apr (XINHUA) -- The Central Discipline Inspection Commission 
held a forum on discipline inspection work in open coastal areas in Foshan City, 
Guangdong Province, 23-28 April. The meeting studied ways to improve discipline 
inspection work and to further adhere to the four cardinal principles in open coastal 
areas in order to ensure that reform and opening up will advance along the socialist 
direction. 

Attending the forum were more than 60 officials from discipline inspection 
organizations of the four special economic zones, Hainan Island Special Economic Zone, 
the 14 open coastal cities, and the three delta economic development zones as well as 
the Guangdong Provincial CPC Committee and the State Council Special Economic Zones 
Ot ice [passage omitted) 

Forum participants particularly discussed ways to adhere to the correct political 
principles and direction in the open areas. Some comrades briefed the forum on how 
their respective areas, in view of the corrosive influence of capitalist decadent 
ideology, strengthened education among party members and cadres by sticking to the 
principle of relying wainly on education and prevent ion. Many areas also drew up 
regulations on the administration of tea rooms, ballrooms, and video rooms, banned 

obscene video and audio cassettes and books; and cracked down on the handful of 
criminals. 

In view of the increasing cases involving foreigners, some comrades also introduced how 
they intensified discipline education among cadres of foreign affairs departme.ts and 
introduced a set of rules and regulations governing negotiating with and receiving 
foreign nationals and giving and accepting gifts. 

Han Tianshi, secretary of the Central Discipline Inspection Commission, spoke at the 
end of the meeting. He said: People across the nation are interested n whether the 
open coastal areas can successfully promote the socialist spiritual civilization and 
improve party work style. Following the introduction of the open policy, a number of 
rather serious problems did arise in some areas. However, after several years of 
cracking down on serious ecengaic crimes, party rectification, consolidation of 
discipline, checking of unhealthy tendencies, and education against corrosive 
influence, some problems have been solved and the others are being solved. The main 
aspect of the socialist spiritual civilization and party work style in open coastal 

areas is sound and healthy. 

Han Tianshi emphasized: Party committees and discipline inspection commissions at all 
levels should recognize the specific characteristics of the open coastal areas. They 
must pay keen attention to checking the influence of the ideological trend of bourgeois 
liberalization, stress the four cardinal principles, st engthen supervision over party 
members, and strictly enforce political discipline. 
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Discipline inspection commissions at all lew:!s mst fully understand that the struggle 
against the corrosive influence of bourgeois ideess and against feudal and other 
decadent phenomena is a long-term task requiring constant attention. Continued 
attention should be paid to education on party spirit, party work style, and party 
discipline. [passage omitted] 

RENMIN RIBAO ON LIMITING CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION 

HKO41530 Beijing RENMIN RIBAO in Chinese 29 Apr 87 p 1 

{[Commentator’s article: “It Is Imperative To kalt the Malpractice of Indiscriminately 
Starting Capital Construction Projects“ 

{Text] The news today provides worrying information: In the first quarter, the scale 
of capital construction still tended to increase. The proportion of investment in the 
energy industry and post and telecommunications, which should be strengthened, dropped 
by 2.4 and 1.2 percent respectively from the corresponding period of last year. 
Capital construction items, which should be strictly controlled, amounted to over 

2,400, an increase of 350 over the corresponding period of last year. Moreover, most 
of these items are nonproductive. 

This situation runs counter to the principle of three guarantees and three 
restrictions" proposed by the central authorities. It shows that while some initial 
results have been scored in compressing the overheated atmosphere, many localities and 
units still do not vigorously enforce this principle of the central authorities. Some 
people even “persist in their old way of doing things regardless of repeated 
injunctions. 

Although the reasons for “three guarantees and three restrictions” have been explained 
on many occasions, some localities and departments still stress the special points of 
their regions and projects, saying that our projects are all urgently needed, “why 
shouldn't we start the projects at our own expense?" and so on. In fact, these people 
also know that excessive capital construction might bring about disasters. These 
people also understand that the national economy should develop in a coordinated way. 
These people have also suffered from the situation in which energy and transportation 
could not keep pace with the development of the processing industries. Why do they 
knowingly violate the rules, then? The key issue is how to correctly handle t 
relationship between partial and local interests and the general interests, and 
consciously subordinate partial and local interests to the general interests. 

Therefore, to resolutely implement the principle of “three guarantees and three 
restrictions,” we must promptly adopt effective and drastic measures. For instance, 
under the director responsibility system, the directors should be responsible for these 
guarantees and restrictions. Investigations should be conducted to learn who issued 
“the birth certificates" for these new projects. It is necessary to openly criticize 
and affix the responsibility of the individual localities and units that refused to 
enforce this principle of the central authorities. This is the only way we can 
strictly enforce the orders and prohibitions and halt this malpractice of 
indiscriminately starting capital construction projects. 

So far, 4 months of the year have passed. It is the right time to make up our mind to 
rein in “the naughty wild horses." 
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GUANGMING RIBAO ON OWNERSHIP, POWER OF OPERATION 

HKO41040 Beijing GUANGMING RIBAO in Chinese 25 Apr 87 p 3 

{Article by Fang Jiachun (2455 0502 2504) and Li Yufen (2621 6735 5358): A Tentative 
Discussion on the Degree of Separating Ownership From the Power of Operation") 

[Text] To invigorate enterprises under the system of ownership by the whole people, it 
is necessary to separate ownership from the power of operation. But what is the degree 
of separating ownership from the power of operation? This is of great significance to 
the deepening of reform within the enterprises and the development of the socialist 
commodity economy. 

The degree of separating ownership from the power of operation is independent of 
people's subjective will. Objectively, it is conditioned and affected by be 
development level of the commodity economy and the progress of economic restructuring 
as a whole. At the current stage, China's commodity economy is still underdeveloped, 
the economic restructuring is still in the process of shifting from an old to a new 
pattern, the market system is still taking shape, and the means of macroeconomic 
indirect control is still imperfect. Moreover, different types of enterprises under 
the system of ownership by the whole people also have different positions and roles in 
the national economy. For this reason, in pushing forward reforms within the 
enterprises, there will inevitably be different degrees of the separation of ownership 
from the power of operation. The conditions are not yet ripe for completely separating 
one from the other. 

In line with the practical conditions in China's economic development, we hold that, 
taken as a whole in the near term, the degree of separating owenership from the power 
of operation can generally be divided into the following three types: 

1. Major separation, namely, complete separation. This means that ownership belongs 
to the state while all power of operation belongs to enterprises. Specifically, aside 
from the duty to pay taxes to the state, enterprises have the power to choose flexible 
and varied methods of operation; to keep and budget funds they are entitled to retain, 
to appoint, dismiss, elect, or employ enterprise cadres; to independently decide the 
methods of employing labor sower and issuing pay and rewards; and to set the prices of 
the products within the limits permitted by the state. Enterprises falling in this 
category are generally those that do not have a high degree of socialization, do not 
produce products that have an important role in the national economy, and the 
production of which has little effect on the national economy as a whole. 

2. Intermediate separation, namely, basic separation. This means that ownership 
belongs to the state and the power of operation belongs to the enter-cises but the 
scope and degree of the decentralization of operational power are not as extensive and 
thorough as in major separation because the state still wants to maintain supervision 
and restriction in some respects. For example, in determining production, supply, and 
marketing, the state may use contracts to stipulate that enterprises may independently 
make arrangements for increased production or sell through their own channels products 
in excess of quotas, as long as they ensure the fulfillment of the state plans or the 
supply and marketing contracts they sign with tie state. The product prices must float 
within limits set by the state and there are also certain restrictions to the power of 
distributing the funds the enterprises are entitled to retain. [paragraph continues] 
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Enterprises coming under this category are generally those that have a relatively high 
degree of socialization, the products of which play a certain role in the national 
economy, and the production of which has a certain eifect on the national economy as a 
whole although it does not matter very much. 

3. Little separation, namely, partial separation. This means that ownership and some 
power of operation belong to the state and some power of operation belongs to the 
enterprises. For example, product supply and marketing are similar in principle to the 

type of intermediate sepa.ation, but the product prices must be entirely set by the 
state. The state also partially controls the use of funds which the enterprises are 
entitled to retain and the appointment and dismissal of cadres. Compared with the two 
types mentioned above, this type has a relatively low degree of separation. The 
relationships between the state and the enterprises are relatively closer and the state 
will reserves the administrative means to interfere in the enterprises in some aspects 
stand to some degrees. Enterprises coming under this category are generally those that 

have a high degree of socialization, the production and operational activities which 
have great effect on the national economy as a whole, and the products of which play a 
decisive role in national economic development, the people's living standards, and 
social stability and unity. 

Judging from the development process, the three degrees of separation are not 
unalterable. They are centered on the central link of invigorating the enterprises and 
constantly deepen and rise with the development of the commodity economy, the gradual 
development of the market system, and the improvement of state macroeconomic indirect 
control means. This development process can generally be divided into three stages: 
The preliminary stage (the stage of experiment and replenisnment), and intermediate 
stage (the stage of consolidation and enhancement), and the advanced stage (the stage 
of improvement and formation). The entire process ends with the success of economic 
restructuring. In pushing forward reforms within the enterprises, we should, in line 
with different economic conditions and and economic development stages, distinguish 
between different enterprises, adopt different measures, and flexibly combine the 
invigoration of enterprises with the steady development of the macroeconomy so that the 
national economy can develop in a sound way. 

ZHAO ZIYANG, OTHERS MEET MODEL FARM WORKERS 

0050251 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 1112 GMT 4 May 87 

[Excerpts] Beijing, 4 May (XINHUA) — Zhao Ziyang, Xi Zhongxun, Li Peng, Yu Qiuli, 
Wang Zhaoguo, Wang Zhen, and Bo Yibo met with 28 model agricultural worker who were 
attending the “forum of some model agricultural workers" called by the Ministry of 
Agriculture, Animal Husbandry, and Fishery this afternoon, and posed for photograph 
sessions with them. [passage omitted] Premier Zhao shook hands with the model workers 
and wished them success. Minister cf Agriculture, Animal Husbandry, and Fishery He 
Kang was present at the meeting. 

CHEN PIXIAN, OTHERS ATTEND YOUTH DAY SOIREE 

OW050245 Beijing XINHUA Domestic Service in Chinese 1359 GMT 4 May 87 

[Excerpt] Beijing, 4 May (XINHUA) -- The CYL Central Committee and the All-China Youth 
Federation sponsored a soiree at the Great Hall of the People this evening to 
commemorate the “May 4th" Youth Day. Chen Pixian, Wang Shoudao, Liu Lantao, Liao 

Hansheng, Yang Chengwu, and Ma Wenrui attended the soiree together with over 6,000 
youths in the capital. [passage omitted] 
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HAN PEIXIN, GU XIULIAN AT JIANGSU CPC MEETING 

OWO11329 Nanjing Jiangsu Provincial Service in Mandarin 2200 GMT 30 Apr 87 

{Excerpts} The Fifth Enlarged Plenary Session of the Seventh Jiangsu Provincial CPC 
Committee was held in Nanjing 29-30 April which 275 people attended, inc!uding members 
and alternate members of the Jiangsu provincial party committee, members of the 
provincial Advisory and Discipline Inspection Commissions, secretaries of all municipal 
party committees, mayors and principal leading comrades of various provincial 
departments and units. 

Through earnest deliberations and discussions, the meeting drew up a list of candidates 
nominated to be delegates to the 13th party congress. 

Near the end of the session, Comrade Han Peixin, secretary of the Jiangsu provincial 
party committee, spoke on problems of current work. After analyzing Jiangsu's 
performance in carrying out the two major tasks [upholding the four cardinal principles 
and combating bourgeois liberalization, and launching the movement to increase 

production, practice economy, raise revenues, and reduce expenditures] since the 

beginning of 1987, he called for attention to certain current work problems. Comrade 
Gu Xiulian, deputy secretary of the provincial party committee and governor of Jiangsu, 
spoke on current economic work. 

Comrade Han Peixin said: [passage omitted]! We must now deepen positive education on 
upholding the four cardinal principles and combating bourgeois liberalization, and 
effectively launch the movement to increase production, practice economy, raise 
revenues, and reduce expenditures. As to how tc deepen positive education, we must pay 
attention to three requirements: First, we must have a deeper derstanding of the 
protracted nature of combating bourgeois liberalization, and be prepared to fight a 
protracted battle. Leaders at all levels must effectively plan how to carry out 
positive education in their regions, departments, and units. There should be both 
long-term and short-term projects, which they should systematically carry out with 
perseverance so that positive education can proceec in a profound, sustained, and 
widespread manner. Second, we must integrate theory with practice [words indistinct]. 
Third, members of the leading groups themselves must earnestly study how to uphold the 
four cardinal principles, combat bourgeois liberalization, and build a socialist 
society with Chinese characteristics. [passage omitted] 

On increasing production, practicing economy, raising revenues, and reducing 
expenditure, we must pay special attention to the following requirements: First, we. 
must correctly assess and soberly understand the current situation. While we must be 
aware of our accomplish nts this year, we must anticipate the increasingly difficult 
problems in the future. As such, we can by no means be unduly optimistic. Second, we 
must make every effort to enforce all the necessary measures among the masses at the 
basic-level units. We must pay great attention to mobilizing the masses and make sure 
that all units understand their responsibilities and measures for attaining the 
objectives. Third, the work to increase production, practice economy, raise revenues, 
and reduce expenditures should be integrated with reforms. In rural areas, the main 
job is to expedite reforming work in the circulation and financial spheres. In cities, 
efforts should be made to enliven the operation and management of enterprises. 
[passage omitted] Fourth, we must pay great attention to agriculture, especially grain 
and cotton production. We must continue to enlist the concerted efforts of all trades 
and professions to support agriculture. 

In his speech, Han Peixin particularly emphasized the need tc improve party conduct and 
workstyle. [passage omitted) 
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In her speech, Comrade Gu Kiul tan underscored the major problems which must be resolved 
in economic work. First, she said, economic work must aim at achieving fetter economic 
performance. The agricultural sector must seize a bumper harvest by making 
preparations against natural disasters, and the industrial sector must increase output 
and revenue. Second, enterprises must continue to carry out reforms, along with 
increasing production, practicing economy, raising revenues, and reducing expenditure. 
[passage omitted) Third, expenditure and investment in fixed assets, as well as 
commodity prices, gust be brought under control. Fourth, all localities and department 
must, while making every effort to fulfill plans for the first 6 months, actively plan 
how economic work in the last 6 months should be carried out. 

JIANGSU LEADERS ATTEND CYL AWARD MEETING 
0W040544 Nanjiang Jiangeu Provincial Service in Mandarin 2200 GMT 3 May 87 

[Excerpts] On 3 April the provincial CYL Committee convened an award meeting and a 
forum of advanced youths on dedicating youth to the Seventh 5-Year Plan at the 
(Baiyuan) Hotel near Nanjing’s Xuanxu Hu. Party, government, and military leaders 
including Han Peixin, Gu Kiulian, Sun Jiazheng, Yue Dewang, Gu Hao, Zhou Ze, Li 
Zhizhong, Zhang Xuwu, and Cheng Bingwen attended the wald meeting. 

“Dedicating youths to the Seventh 5-Year Plan” activities are launched by the CYL 
organs at all levels across the province to encourage youths to make contributions to 
the 5-year plan as shock workers. [passage omitted] 

Sun Jiazheng, deputy secretary of the provincial party committee, spoke at the meeting 
on behalf of the provincial party committee and government. [passage omitted) 

0W290341 Nanchang Jiangxi Provincial Service in Mandarin 1000 GMT 27 Apr 87 

[Text] Full text of the Resolution of the Sixth Session of the Sixth Jiangxi 
Provincial People's Congress on the Government Work Report. 

— Adopted by the Sixth Session of the Sixth Jiangxi Provincial People's Congress on 27 
April 1987 

After seriously examining Governor Wu Guanzheng's Government Work Report, made on 
behalf of the provincial people's government, the Sixth Session of the Sixth Jiangxi 
Provincial People's Congress has found the provincial people's government's work in the 
past year to be satisfactory, and has decided to approve the report. 

The session found new achievements on all fronts in Jiangxi in 1986, which is the first 
year of the Seventh 5-Year Plan, under the leadership of the party Central Committee, 
the State Council, and the provincial party committee, and through the common efforts 
of all people in Jiangxi. The overall situation was good. It was reflected in 
political stability and unity, sustained and steady economic development, and continued 
improvement in the people's livelihood in urban and rural areas. in face of these 
achievements, it should be clearly kept in mind that Jiangxi is still confronted with 
many difficulties and problems and in the course of advancing, and that measures should 
be taken to solve them systematically. 
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The session agreed to the provincial people's government's measures to concentrate 
efforts on accomplishing two major tasks formulated in accordance with the resolution 
of the Fifth Session of the Sixth NPC. The entire province should take realities into 
account, and make solid progress in all endeavors, through the effort to accomplish 
these two major tasks. The session urged all localities in Jiangxi to focus on 
developing social productivity, and to maintain sustained, steady, and coordinated 
development in the provincial economy. I: also called for stabilizing rural policies, 
increasing agricultural input, savin, land resources, doing a good job in grain 
production, continuing to rationalize and readjust the production structure, vigorously 
developing diversified operations and rural enterprises, promoting comprehensive and 
steady development in the rural economy, and achieving the goal of increasing 
production, raising revenue, and strengthening foundations. 

Efforts should be made to promote industrial production to improve economic results. 
This should be accomplished speedily and efficiently on the basis of stepping up 
production of readily marketable products, improving product quality, reducing 
consumption of materials, expediting fund circulation, and stopping enterprise losses. 
Efforts should be made to step up enterprise reforms, actively explore every effective 
management system designed to separate enterprise ownership from enterprise management, 
and further invigorate enterprises, in particular large and medium-scale ones. It is 
necessary to continue to curtail investment, adjust investment structure, concentrate 

on key construction projects and technical transformation, and improve investment 
returns. It is essential to improve commodity circulation, develop a planned commodity 
economy, and promote scientific, technological, and educational reforms on the basis of 
economic construction in preparation for the development of ter undertakings. 

Continuing efforts should be made to improve the people's livelihood along with 
production and development. la the meantime, family planning should be enforced to 
bring population growth under tight control. It is necessary to step up control of 
commodity prices and resolutely prohibit all unauthorized and secret price hikes, in 
order to ensure that the people's income will not be lower than commodity prices. An 
extensive, deep-going, and sustained campaign should be launched to increase 
production, practice economy, raise revenue, and reduce expenditure for the purpose of 
improving all-round social and economic results [xiao yi]. This should be accomplished 
by bringing down overheated growth; curbing investment in projects not covered by the 
plans of various localities and departments; reining in the growing administrative 
expenses and purchasing power of social organizations; halting de malpractice of 
freely issuing bonuses, giving gifts. and offering subsidies; re isting extravagance 
and waste; and upholding the principle of hard work and . ugality. People's 
governments at all levels and state functionaries in Jiangxi shoul improve their work 
style, overcome bureaucratism, raise work efficiency, and serve the people 
wholeheartedly. 

The session decided that, in order to ensure essentially smooth progress in economic 
reform and construction, it ‘* necessary to uphold the four cardinal principles, oppose 
bourgeois liberalization, te socialist ethics, and consolidate and develop 
political stability and unity. It is also essential to strengthen democracy and the 
legal system, enrich democratic life, perfect the democratic management system, further 
promote legal education based on the Constitution, handle matters in strict accord..ce 
with the law, and resolutely combat criminal and economic offenses, in order to create 
a fine social climate for economic construction. 

The session urged all the people of Jiangxi to earnestly study and implement the 
guidelines of the Fifth Session of the Sixth NPC, improve undertaking, seek unity of 
thought, close ranks, bestir themselves, and work hard to realize all ‘he tasks for 
Jiangxi's economic and social development this year. 
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SHANGHAI'S RUI XINGWEN STRESSES WORK STYLE 

OWO20956 Shanghai JIEFANG RIBAO in Chinese 26 Apr 87 p 1 

[Excerpts] The Shanghai Garrison District of the Chinese PLA held a grand meeting 
yesterday to mark the 24th anniversary of the naming of the “Good Eighth Company on 
Nanjing Road.” Rui Xingwen, secretary of the Shanghai Municipal CPC Committee, first 
secretary of the Shanghai Municipal CPC Committee and first secretary of the Shanghai 
Garrison District party committee, attended the meeting to extend his greetings on 
behalf of the municipal party committee. [passage omitted) 

Rui Xingwen said at the meeting: The people regard the Good Eighth Company as a) 
example of the party's fine traditions. The Good Eighth Company reflects the image ©! 
the party and the PLA. Today, some people think that the tradition of hard struggle |: 
outmoded. They think that with developrent of production, our situation and liv’ 
standards have become better and the workstyle of hard struggle is no long 
necessary. This is a misunderstanding. The spirit of hard struggle is a glori 
tradition fostered by our party in the course of long struggle. We should carry 
forward during both war and peace. [passage omitted] Rui Xingwen said: Chairman Deny 
Xiaoping wrote an inscription for the Good Eighth Company 24 years ago -- “Long live 
the Good Eighth Company, a pacesetter that always keeps glorious traditions and 
guarantees to march toward communism!” We should bear firmly in mind Chairman Deng 

Xiaoping’'s praise for the Good Eighth Company, and advance in the same direction. 

Ping Changxi, political commissar of the Shanghai Garrison District, made a summing-up 
speech at the meeting on behalf of the Shanghai Garrison District. His speech was 
entitled “Carry Forward the Spirit of the Good Eighth Company and Let the Fine 
—1 of Hard Struggle Be Passed on From Generation to Generation.” [passage 
omitted 

Ba Zhongtan, commander of the Shanghai Garrison District, presided over the meeting. 

[passage omitted) 
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FURTHER DETAILS ON BLOODY GCUANGDONG PROTEST 

0¥#050629 Tokyo KYODO in English 0612 GMT 5 May 87 

[Text] Hong K mg, May 5 KYODO -- Eleven Chinese workers were killed and 250 others 
injured when they were fired upon by troops during a rally to protest dismissal from 
their jobs at Zhanjiang, Guangdong Province, on March 2, according to a report from 

Taipei. 

A news blackout has been impesed in the southern province near Hong Kong, making the 
situation there tense, Taipei's central news agency said without attribution. 

It said the bloody clash involved some 300 workers of the South Sea Oil Corp., who were 
dismissed earlier this year following the withdrawal of an unidentified foreign partner 
of the jo‘nt venture due to the company's poor business performance. 

Overall, 3,000 workers have lost their jobs at the company which was set up in 1981 for 
undersea oil drilling, the report added. 

ZHUHAI SPECIAL ECONOMIC ZONE COUNTERS SMUGGLING 

OWO50554 Beijing XINHUA in English 0538 GMT 5 May 87 

[Text] Zhuhai, May 5 (XINHUA) — Li Chengjin, a ship's captain, was caught red-handed 
at sea by customs officials from Zhuhai while smuggling 600 cases of cigarettes worth 
750,000 yuan from Hong Kong recently. 

He was sentenced to life imprisonment by the local court. 

This was part of the increasingly successful anti-smuggling drive of the Gongbei 
customs in Zhuhai City, a special economic zone bordering Macao. 

"During the first quarter of this year,” a customs official said, “we handled 2,700 
smuggling cases which involved 12 million yuan and brought 34 smugglers to justice.” 

According to the official, the smuggled goods included cigarettes, tape and video 
recorders and Hong Kong dollars. 

In the first three months of this year, customs officials handled 30 major cases 
involving 3.3 million yuan-worth of smuggled goods. 

The official noted that some enterprises try to cheat the customs by making false 
declarations and some illegally resell duty-free goods. 
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NEI MONGGOL REGIONAL CPPCC SESSION ENDS 4 MAY 

SKO50613 Hohhot Nei Monggol Regional Service in Mandarin 2100 GMT 4 May 87 

[Text] The Fifth Session of the Fifth Nei Monggol Autonomous Regional CPPCC Committee 
ended in Hohhot on the afternoon of 4 May. Shi Shengrong, chairman of the regional 
CPPCC Committee, and Chen Bingyu, Wu Ligeng, Han Ming, Wei Zhaorong, Li Shuyuan, Liu 
Zhenyi, Baocyanbatu, and Yun Zhaoguang, vice chairmen of the regional CPPCC Committee, 
attended the session and were seated on the front row of the rostrum. Regional leading 
comrades, including Bu He and Wang duo, attended yesterday's session to warnaly 
congratulate the concluiion of the fifth session of the fifth regional CPPCC Committee. 

The session was respectively presided over by Wei Zhaorong and Baoyanbatu, vice 
chairmen of the regional CPPCC Committee. The 365 members present at the session 
elected (Xu Weixiang), (Sai Ping), (Zhang Qingwu), and (Ke Wujian) Standing Committee 
members of the fifth regional CPPCC Committee through by-elections and voting by a show 
of hands. 

Participants at the session adopted the political resolution of the fifth session of 
the fifth rsogionul CPPCC Committee, a resolution on the work report of the Standing 
Committee of the filth regional CPPCC Committee, and a report of the fifth session of 
the fifth regional CPPCC Committee on the examination of motions. 

(Li Fengze), (Chen Wen), and (Li Yimin) gave speeches on the issues of strengthening 
the region's animal husbandry commodity economy, raising teaching quality, training 
qualified personnel, accelerating power construction, and ensuring power supply. 

Bacyanbatu gave a speech after all items on the agenda were fulfilled. He said: 
During the session, all participants have freely aired their views amid an atmosphere 
of democracy and unity and in the spirit of the principle of giving political 
consultation and democratic supervision and the policy of treating each other with all 
sincerity and sharing weal and woe. Through group discussions and speeches at the 
session, they have offered many valuable opinions and suggestions for improving the 
autonomous region's various fields of work and the work of the CPPCC Committee. These 
opinions and suggestions will be made known to the relevant departments through various 
ways. Baoyanbatu expressed the hope that all members would conscientiously implement 
the guidelines of the session after returning to their own work posts; be active, 
enthusiastic, fact-seeking, and creative while performing their work in various fields; 
uphold the four cardinal principles; oppose bourgeois liberalism; actively conduct a 
campaisn to increase production, practice economy, increase revenues, and reduce 
expendit«res; actively participate in building the two civilizations; promote the wort 
of the CPr“C Committee; and work hard and make new contributions to consolidating and 
developing tie patriotic united front and realizing the principle of one country, two 
systems, and th: great cause of the reunification of the motherland. 

Kong Fei, Standing Committee member of the national CPPCC Committee, Ma Zhendwo, Zhou 

Beifeng, Hu Zhongda, and Liu Yiyuan, leading comrades of the regional party, 
government, and Army departments, attended the session and were seated on the rostrum. 

Responsible comrades of the United Front Work Department of the regional party 
committee, various democratic parties, the regional Federation of industry and 
Commerce, other relevant departments, the CPPCC units of variou. leagues and cities and 
members of the National CPPCC Committee in Hohhot were also invited to the session. 
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HEILONGJIANG CYL COMMITTEE COMMENDS WORKERS 

SKO50331 Harbin Heilongjiang Provincial Service in Mandarin 2100 GMT 4 May 87 

{Excerpt} on the morning of 4 May, the Heilongjiang Provincial CYL Committee held « 
meeting at the provincial exhibition hall to commend advanced collectives and 
individuals who were exemplary in building the two civiiizaiions. <A total of 1,170 
advanced collectives and individuals were commended. 

Leading comrades of the proviacial party committee, including Sun Weiben, secretary of 
the provincial party committee, met with the representatives of advanced collectives 
and individuals. He encouraged them to actively participate in reform and to dedicate 
themselves to the four modernizations. 

Over the past year, the CYL organizations at all levels throughout the province have 
centered their work closely on the provincial party committee's major tasks, and 
extensively conducted all kinds of activities. Youths of the industrial enterprises 
have conducted emulation drives and activities on devoting their youth to key 
projects. Youths in the rural areas have actively participated in helping the poor and 
in activities to undertake responsibility to help impoverished households. With their 
help, nearly 50,000 impoverished households throughout the province have shaken off 
poverty. 

SUN WEIBEN ATTENDS YOUTH DAY SONG FESTIVAL 

SKO30703 Harbin Heilongjiang Provincial Service in Mandarin 0900 GMT 2 May 87 

[Excerpts] Heilongjiang Province and the city of Harbin sponsored a song festival in 
the city on 2 May to mark the 4 May Youth Day. [passage omitted) 

At 0900 this morning, the song festival began in the workers’ gymmasium on the bank of 
the Songhua Jiang in Harbin. [passage omitted) 

At the opening ceremony of the song festival, Zhou Wenhua, deputy secretary of the 
provincial party committee, delivered « speech. [passage omitted) 

Attending the song festival were leading comrades from the provincial and city party 
and government organs, including Sun Weiben, Wang Zhao, Zhou Wenhua, Huang Feng, (Wang 
Haiyan), Zhang Xiangling, Wang Fei, Chem Yuanzhi, Jing Bowen, Ji Hua, Lu Bo, and (Chen 
Guomiu); and retired veteran cadres of the provincial level organs, including Zhao 
Dezun and Wang Yilun. [passage omitted] 

Among the competitors in the festival were joint teams from the sports circles, 
cadres-in-training of the military supply institute, fighters of the PIA units, 
students from the Harbin Teachers’ University, and medical personnel. 

In concluding the song festival, Wang Yuehua, secretary of the provincial CYL 
Committee, went up on the stage to direct the masse chorus entitled “There Would Be No 
New China Without the CPC.” [passage omitted) 
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CHIANG LABOR DAY MESSAGE READ AT TAIPE! RALLY 

OWO11029 Taipei CNA in English 1005 GHT 1 May 87 

[Treat]! Taipei, May 1 (CNA) -- President Chiang Ching-kuo Friday praised the 
contributions the country’s labor force has made to its progress, saying that laborers 
are the asjor force behind the country’s economic reconstruction and national 
development. 

The president said that the government, following the principle of general well-being 
enunciated by Dr. Sun Yat-sen, the country’s founding father, pays keen attention to 
labor rights in order to maintain balanced economic and social reconstruction. 

Chiang urged working people to follow the tradition of « harmonious relationship 
between capital and labor and to devote themselves to improving their production skills 
to accelerate the country’s modernization. 

Chiang’s remarks were contained in a message read at ~ meeting of some 2500 people at 
Chungshan Hall in downtown Taipei in celebration of Labor Day. 

The meeting was addressed by Vice President Li Teng-hul who expressed his appreciation 
to the nation’s 5 million skilled and unskilled laborers for their efforts at building 
a sound basis for national revival. 

Li said that the government has tried its best to protect labor rights, especially in 
the promulgation and enforcement of the labor standards law in August 1984, which 
marked a new era in the country’s labor history. 

Li said that the high living standards enjoyed by the people here clearly show that the 
ROC [Republic of China] has won the contest between the two systems followed by 
different sides of the Taiwan Straits. 

Li said that the ROC will definitely defeat the Communists on the mainland as long as 
it continues to carry owt ite political reforms. 

The meeting was presided over by Chen Hsi-chi, chairman of the Chinese Federation of 
Labor, who called on the government to faithfully carry out related labor laws and 
regulstions #0 as to create a better environment for working people to make more 
contributions to the country. 

Some 150 model laborers were honored at the meeting. 

PRESIDENT SWEARS IN NEWLY-APPOINTED OFFICIALS 

OWO21445 Taipei CNA in English 1425 GMT 2 May 87 

[rent] Taipei, May 2 (CNA) — President Chiang Ching-kuo of the Republic of China 
swore in Judicial Yuan President Lin Yoeng-kang and eight other newly-appointed 
government officials in a ceremony at the Presigestial Office Saturday morning. 
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The eight officials were Wang Tao-Yuan, vice president ot che Judicial Yuan; Vice 
Premier Lien Chan, Foreign Minister Ding Mou-shis, Defense Minister Cheng Wei-yuan, 
Communications Minister Kuo Nan-hung; Chang Kuo-ying, chairman of the Vocational 
Assistance Commission for Retired Servicemen; John C. Kuang, chairman of the National 
Youth Commission; and Shaw Yu-sing, director-general of the Gowernment Information 
Office. 

Also present at the ceremony were Vice President Yi Teng-bui, premier, Yu Kuo-bus; Nieh 

Wen-ya, presicent of the Legislative Yuan; Kung Te-cheng, president of the Examination 
Yuan; Wang Teun-chiu, president of the Control Tue Presidential Secretary-General 
Shen Chang-hbusn and Gen. Wego Chian, secretary general of the National Security 
Council. 

CHIANG MEETS HONDURAN FOREIGN MINISTER 
0WO21724 Taipei CNA in English 1513 GMT 2 May 87 

Trent]! Taipei, May 2 (CNA) — President Chiang ching tue received visiting Honduran 
Foreign Minister Carlos Lopez Contreras and Jorge Ramon Hernandez Alcerro, chief 
adviser to the Honduran Foreign Ministry, and their wives at the Presidential Office 
Saturday. 

President Chiang extended a warm welcome to the Honduran visitors and then exchanged 
broad views with them on the current world situation and technical cocoperation and 
cultural interflow between the Republic of China [ROC] and Honduras. 

Lopes said he was greatly honored to have the audience with President Chiang. He told 
the Chinese leader that he was deeply impressed by the ROC's economic prosperity and 
social progress. 

Also present dur im, the audience were presidential Secretary Shen Chang-huan, Foreign 
Minister Ding Mou-shih and Honduran ambassador to the ROC Francisco Zepeda. 
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BONG KONG 

BKO30341 Bong Kong SOUTH CHINA SUNDAY MORNING POST in English 3 May 87 p 2 

{Text} The following is the text of the circular from the Attorney General: 

1. The purpose of this circular is to state the approach which the Attorney General 
intends to adopt when deciding whether « prosecution should be brought under the sew 
Section 27 of the Public Order ordinance which came into force on March 13, 1987. This 
circular has, of course, so status in lew — it is intended to provide guidance to 
those called upon to give edvice to the Attorney General — it is mot an exhaustive 
statement of the law nor can it cover every conceivable situation. 

2. Section 27 provides as follows: 

"(1) Any person who publishes false news which is likely to cause alarm to the public 
or a section thereof or disturb public order shall be guilty of an offence and shall be 
liable -— 

(a) on conviction on indictment, to a fine of $100,000 and to imprisonment for two 
years; and 

(>) om summary conviction, to a fine of $30,000 and to imprisonment for six months. 

(2) It shall be a defence to a charge under subsection (1) for the person charged to 
prove that he had reasonable grounds for believing that the news to which the charge 
relates was true. 

(3) The authority to consent to a prosecution under this section will be reserved to 
the Attorney General personally. 

His decision should be sought by way of « memorandum in writing from the counsel 
concerned, with supporting documentation. The following are the matters which the 
Attorney General will take into account. 

„ First, be will need to be satisfied that what has been published is news: ie, that 
it would be taken by those who heard or read it to be an assertion of fact by the 
person publishing and can fairly be described as “news.” 

A mere expression of comment or opinion will not amownt to “news.” The Attorney 
General will apply the distinction made 60 years ago by C.F. Scott, former editor of 
the MANCHESTER GUARDIAN: “Comment is free but fi cts are sacred.” 

5. <A distinction must be drawn between statements which are presented as being true 
and those which are merely presented as reports of what someone lee has said. 

Genuine reports of “unconfirmed rweours circulating...” are themeelves “news” and if 
true, will be unobjectionable even if the rwoours are false. 

Similarly, if a public figure has made a certain statement, a report that public figure 
has made that statement will be true even if the statement iteelf is falee. in every 
case the question is: What is the fact being asserted? 
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6. Secondly, the Attorney General will lock at all the credible and admissible 
evidence available to the Crown to assess the likelihood of proving beyond reasonable 
doubt that the sews was false. 

If a person who is under investigation for a suspected offence against Section 27 
continues to maintain that the news is true, the evidence of falsity must be examined 
and tested with particular care. 

The section is aimed at the publication of blatant falsehoods. A prosecution will not 
be authorised where the truth is uncertain, and falsity cannot be proved beyond 
question. 

7. Thirdly, the publication must have made the false news generally known to members 
of the public — it must anyhow be borne in mind that a likelihood of causing public 
alarm or disturbing public order must be shown. 

Conversations and speeches in ,» ivate fall outside the scope of public order 
legislation unless the person uttering the false news was clearly aware or intended 
that his utterances would become generally known to members of the public. 

Even public speeches may not have the effect of making nevs generally known unless 
made to large audiences or, again, the speaker clearly knew or intended that his 
utterances would reach a vide public. 

8. Fourthly, there must be evidence to establish a likelihood of alarm to the public 
or a section thereof or disturbance to public order occasioned by publication of the 
false news. 

Whilst it is not necessary to show a likelihood of alarm to all the public, a 

prosecution will not normally be appropriate if the impact is or may be on an 
insignificant section only. 

Further, it will be necessary to be able to show that it was that part of the news that 
was false that caused the likelihood of public alarm or disorder — thus, for example, 
the publication of alarming news that is essentially true, but is inaccurate in minor 
or inessential respects does not contravene the section. 

Although it is not necessary to prove that the publication actually caused public alarm 
or disorder, the Attorney General is not likely to authorise a prosecution if no alarm 
or disorder in Hong Kong appears to have resulted from the publication. 

9. Finally, the effect of Section 27 is to render liable to criminal sanctions those 
who publish false news of the kind described true. 

Thus, even if the prosecution is able to prove beyond reasonable doubt that the accused 
published the news in question, that it was false and that it was likely to cause 
public alarm of disorder, the case will nevertheless fail if the defendant can show on 
a balance of probabilities that he had reasonable grounds for believing that the news 
was true. 

It is necessary to consider whether this defence might be established. 
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10. It is important that those responsible for the publication of news should feel 
free to publish what they re onably believe to be true, even if it is likely to cause 
public alarm or disturb publi order. 

They must not, therefore, be made to feel that if the news turns out to be false they 
will inevitably be obliged to justify their action in open court. 

For this reason, the person publishing should ordinarily be given an opportunity to 
explain at the investigation stage how and why he came to publish before a decision is 
taken on whether it is an appropriate case for prosecution. 

It will not be appropriate to prosecute under this section if at that stage there is 
reason to think that the person publishing the news had reasonable grounds for 
believing in its truth. 

COUNCIL'S S. T. CHUNG OPPOSES POLITICAL REFORM 

HKO40519 Hong Kong SOUTH CHINA MORNING POST in English 4 May 87 p 1 

[Text] The Senior Member of the Executive Council, Sir Sze-yuen Chung, who sparked a 
controversy last week by warning against haste in introducing direct elections, 
declared yesterday that Hong Kong needed no political reform. 

Sir Sze-yuen said political reform would be necessary only if a bad political system 
existed. 

Changes, ther fore, would not be appropriate in the case of Hong Kong whose system had 
been functioning well for 40 years. 

He said since 1976, Hong Kong has had a unique political system under which the 
executive and the legislature were neither separated nor united. 

This was because some members were sitting on the two councils simultaneously. 

A considerable proportion of the members of the Legislative Council were also Executive 
Council members, even though they and other members appointed by the governor, did not 
form the majority of Legislative Council, he said. 

Sir Sze-yuen said Hong Kong had no political parties gbut they would come into 

existence if Hong Kong adopted a system in which the executive and legislature were 
combined. 

"We all clearly understand that China does not want to see party politics in Hong Kong 
and therefore the people of Hong Kong should know that this option of having the two 
powers united is not feasible.” 

He suggested the executive and legislature should be separated, there being no 
appointed members in the Legislative Council and no Executive Council members sitting 
in both councils. 
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At present, the government appointed seven bureaucrats and 11 members of the Executive 
Council, including Sir Sze-yuen himself, to the Legislative Council. 

“This would be a significant change having both merits and demerits and that needs 
thorough consideration,” he said. 

Sir Sze-Yuen's remarks come within weeks of the government's Green Paper review of Hong 
Kong s political future, which includes the option of direct elections before the Basic 
Law is finalised in 1990. 

As the senior member, and the most influential “layman” closest to the seat of 
government, Sir Sze-yuen s opinion is certain to fuel the debate, even though he has 
made it clear his comments were his own views. 

Sir Sze-yuen said the emphasis of the upcoming political review should be the question 
of what sort of system Hong Kong should have instead of whether direct elections should 
be introduced to the legislature. 

His comments were contained in an interview with the China News Service. The report 
was the second within three days released by the Chinese agency on Sir Sze-yuen's views 
towards local political reforms which added weight to a theory that his remarks were 
favored by the Chinese government. 

On Friday, he had said that his warning against rash political reforms was a “good 
pill which is hard to swallow” and he reminded the Hong Kong people they should not 
harbour “impractical thoughts”. 

Sir Sze-yuen yesterday repeated the warming and reiterated that the prosperity and 
stability of Hong Kong proved that the current system worked well and thus needed no 
reform. 

He said the matter of prime concerr of the political review should be what system would 
be most beneficial to Hong Kong ith the convergence of pre-1997 political development 
and the Basic Law also to be taken into account. 

He said the question of representative government had arisen because it was stipulated 
in the Sino-British Joint Declaration that Hong Kong would become highly autonomous 
politically after 1997, when China regains sovereignty. 

“Having realised this point, we would understand that the politial review is not as 
simple as what sort of elections should be held for the legislature, but concerns the 
entire structure of the future government structure, especially the question of the 
separation of judiciary executive and legislative powers,” Sir Sze-yuen said. 

He said as stipulated in the declaration, the independence of judiciary would be 
ensured and thus what ought to be reviewed would be the separation of the executive and 
the legislature. 

Therefore, it would be too early to debate whether direct elections should be 
introduced before deciding on what sten Hong Kong should have in future, said Sir S.Y. 




